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September 8, 1976

Tenneco 0il Company
P. 0. Box 957

- Denver, Colorado 80203

Attention: Mr. N. B. Venus
Continental Qi1 Company .
P. 0. Box 431 R

Midland, Texas 79701
Attention:

0i1 Conservation Commission
State of New Mexico

P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Empire State 33 Well #1
W/2 Section 33, T-17-S, R-28-E
Edady County, New Mexico

Subject:

Gentlemen:

Pursuant to New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission QOrder
No. R-5257 dated August 11, 1976, Atlantic Richfield
Company hereby furnishes an itemized schedule of estimated
well costs for the Empire State 33 #1 well. We expect

to spud this well within 30 days hereof.

Yours very truly,

SUNSE Y IS
/A}’)?’l’fv//(. /(_ =7

THOMAS R. BARR
LAND DEPARTMENT

7,

TRB:bk

Enclosure

Mr. Bill Marshall T
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OI1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

L STATE OF NEW MEXICO
T P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE i_ é
8750t

DIRECTOR LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEOLAQGIST
JOE D. RAMEY PHIL R. LUCERQ EMERY C. ARNOLD
August [1'7 s l‘1976
- Re: CASE NO. 5716
Mr. Clarence Hinkle ORDER NO. R-)Z’f

Hinkle, Bondurant, Cox & Eaton

Attorneys at Law

Post Office Box 10 .
1 t:

Roswell, New Mexico 88201 Applican

Atlantic Richfield Company

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

urs very truly

Director

JDR/ fd
Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs 0CC X

A

o S N aTaral
sAliLecoLd ULL

Aztec OCC

Other Jason Kellshin




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5716
Order No. R=5257

APPLICATION OF ATLANTIC RICHFIELD
COMPANY FOR COMPULSORY POOLING AMD AN
UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION, EDDY
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on July 21, 1976,
at Santa Fe, New Mexicc, before Examiner Richard L, Stamets.

NOW, on this 1]1th cday of August, 1976, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being
fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

{1) That due public nctice having bean given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof,

(2) That the applicant, Atlantic Richfield Company, seeks
an order pooling all mineral interests in the Pennsylvanian
formation underlying the W/2 of Section 33, Township 17 South,
Range 28 East, NMPM, Empire Field, Eddy County, New Mexica,

(3) That the applicant has the right to drill and proposes
to drill a well at an unorthodox location 1315 feet from the
South linc and 1315 fewi from the west line of said Section 33.

(4) That there are interest owners in the proposed proration
unit who have not agreed to pool thelr interests.

(5) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to
protect correlative rights, and to aiford to the owner of sach
interest in s3id unit the opportunity to recover or receive
without unnecegsary expense nis just and fair share of the gas
in said pcol, the subject application should pe approved by
pooling all mineral interests, whatever they may be, within sald
unit,
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Case No, 5716
Order No, R=~5257

(6) That the applicant should be designated the operator
of the subject well and unit.

(7) That any non-consenting working interest owner should
be afforded the oppertunity to pay his share of estimated well
costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable
well costs out of production,

(8) That any non-consenting working interest owner that
does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have
withheld from production his share of the reasonable well costs
plus an additional 128 percent thereof as a reasonable charge
for the risk involved in the drilling of the well.

(9) That any non-consenting interest owner should be
afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs but
that actual well costs should be adopted as the reasonable well
costs in the absence of such objection.

(10) That following determination of reasonable well costs,
any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his
share of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amount
that reasonable well costs exceed estimated wall costs and
should receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated
well costs exceed reasonable well costs.

{11) That $1700.00 per month while drilling and $210,00 per
month while prcducing should be fixed as reasonable charges
for supervision (combined €ixed rates); that the oparator
should be authorized to withhold from production the
proportionate share of such suparvision charges attributable
to each non~consenting working interest, and in addition thereto,
the operator should be authorizzd to withhold from production
the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for
operating the subject well; not in excess of what are reasonable,
attributable to each non-c¢onsenting working interest.

£12}) That all proceeds from gproduction trom the subject
ell which are not disbarsed for any reason should be placed
i escrow to be paid to the vrue owner thereof upon demand and
: roof cf ownership.

(13) That v ~: the frolure off ha gpaerator of said pooled
unit o commence oY iiooc o F bt woll fo which said unit is
dedicated ¢ ¢r be o dve oy, hey 1s, 1978, the order pooling
sald unit shouv)t pecoe auie and void and of no effect whatsoever,
T IS TIAR™ "L ORiriaiDe
(1) 2 o bl miacrol ¢ v cn whatey o they nay be,

in tha Pen:ay « anian fornni sy undarlying e /2 of Section 33,
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Township 17 South, Range 28 Last, MNMPM, Empire Field, Eddy
County, New Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a standard
320-acre gas spacing and proration unit to be dedicated to a
wall to be drilled at an unorthodox location 1315 feet from
the South line and 1315 feet from the West line of said
Section 33,

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that the operator of said unit shall
commence the drilling of said well on or before the 15th day
of November, 1976, and shall thereafter continue the drilling
of said well with due diligence to a depth sufficient to test
the Pennsylvanian formationg

PROVIDED FURTHER, that in the event said operator does not
commence the drilling of said well on or before the 15th day
of November, 1976, Order (1) of this order shall be null and
void and of no effect whatsoever; unless said operator obtains
a time extension from the Commission for good cause shown.

PROVIDED FURTHER, that should said well not be drilled to
completlion, or abandonment, within 120 days after commencement
thereof, sald operatcr shall appear before the Commissior and
show cause why Order (1) of this order should not be rescinded.

{(2) That Atlantic Richfield Company is hereby designated
the operator of the subject well and unit.

(3} That after the effective date of this order and
within 30 days prior to commencing said well, the operator
shall furnish the Cormmission and each known working interest
nwner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of estimated
well costs,

(4) That within 30 days from the date the schedule of
estimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting
working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share
of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his
share of reasonabkle well cococts cut of producticn, and that any
such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as pro=-
vided above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall

not be liable fer risk charges,

(5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and
cach known working interest owner an itemized schedule of
actual well costs within 90 days following completion of the
well; that if no objection to the actual well costs is
recelved by the Commission and the Commission nas not objected
within 45 days following receipt of saild schedule, the actual
well costs shall be the reasonabla well costs)y prcevided
however, that if there 1s an objection to actual well costy
within saild 45~day period the Conmisgsion will determine
reasonable well costs after public notice and nzaring.




Case No. 5716
Order lio. R=5257

(6) That within 60 days followingy determination of reason-
able well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner
that has paid his share of estimated costs in advance as
provided above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share
of the amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well
costs and shall receive from the operator his pro rata share
of the amount that estimated well costs exceed reasonable well
costs.

(7) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold
the following costs and charges from productions

{A) The pro rata share of reascnable well costs
attribuvtable to each non-consenting working
interest owner who has not paid his share of
estimated well costs within 30 days from the
date the schedule of estimated well costs is
furnished to him,

{B) As a charge for the risk involved in the
drilling of the well, 128 percent of the
pro rata share of reasonable well costs
attributable to each non~consenting working
interest owner who has not paid his sghare of
estimated well costs within 30 days from the
date the schedule of estimated well costs is
furnished to him,

{8) That the operator shall distribute said costs and
charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced
the well costs.

(9) That $1700.,00 per month while drilling and $5210.00
per month while producing are hereby fixed as reasonable
charges for supervision (combined fixed rates); that the
operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the
proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable
to each non-conscenting working interest, and in addition thereto,
the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production
the proporticnate share of actual expenditures required for
operating such well, not in excess of what are reasonable,
attributable to each non-consenting working int=zrest,

(10) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered
a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one=~aichth (1 /2}
royalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and
charges under the terms of this order,

(L1} That any well costs or charges which are to be pald
out of production shall be withheld only from the working
interests share of production, and no costs or charges shall
be withheld from production attributable to royalty interests,
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(12) That all proceeds from production from the subject
well which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in
escrow in Eddy County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true
owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership; that the
operator shall notify the Ccmmisslon of the name and address
of said escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this
order,

(13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deen
necessary,

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

AR 2

PHIL R, LUCERO, Chairma

/{Z & Secretary
SEAL /

dr/
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R. L. STAMETS
Technical
Support Chief
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AIIantinghiieldCompany

r

North American Producing Division
Permian District

Post Office Box 1610

Midland, Texas 79701

Telephone 915682 8631

August 4, 1976

Mr, R. L. Stamets

0il Conservation Commission
State of New Mexico

P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Case No, 5716
Dear Mr. Stamets:

Your letter of July 30, 1976 presents questions regarding
our cost estimates for a Morrow well and an Abo well, I
will respond in the order presented. The questions are:

(1) What is the substantial difference in the per
foot cost of the 2,375-inch tubing between the
two wells based upon?

I have consulted with our drilling people responsible for
preparation of these estimates and find several factors
are involved, The cost on the Morrow estimate is for
2,875~-inch tubing not 2.375-inch tubing as shown, Also
the deeper Morrow well requires a higher grade steel than
the Abo well which is more expensive and spreads the cost
differential further. In addition, the Morrow estimate
was made in December 1975, the Abo estimate in July 1976,
Because of supply limitations during 1975 that have since
eased, we were using higher unit prices for steel in 1975
than we are in July 1976, These cumulative factors account
for the substantial difference, We did not feel that this
change had enough impact on the total estimate to merit a
revision,

(2) Likewise, what controls the difference in dollar
rate for footage drilled ($12.50 vs. $10.00)7?

This difference is controlled by the diameter of the hole
drilled, The Morrow test requires a larger hole to run
7.625-inch casing than the 5,5-inch casing for the Abo
well,




Mr. R. L, Stanets
August 4, 1¢76
Page 2

(3) Why are no costs for well control equipment,
drill bits, drilling mud equipment and cement
fees for squeezes and plugs shown on the Abo
well estimate?

The Abo well is set up on a footage contract to total depth
whereby most of these items are furnished by the drilling
contractor urder the footage rate, The Morrow well is set
up on a footage contract to 6700 feet and a daywork con-
tract from 6700 feet to total depth, Under the daywork
portion of the contract these items are furnished by the
company hiring the drilling contractor, These are normal
contracts for each of these wells,

This does not apply to cement fees for squeezes and plugs,
The Morrow well is exploratory and squeezes and plugs are
anticipated. The Abo well is an inside development well
where squeezes and plugs are coansidered unlikely,:

I hope the above will satisfy your inquiry,
We would like to reiterate that there are no agreements
whereby Atlantic Richfield Company will receive funds from
the Empire Abo Unit in support of this well, The cost is
to be carried by Atlantic Richfield Company whether the
Morrow test is a producer or dry hole.
Very truly yours,

ZZ/J »" ~’(:“C _(J —‘—) -

ack D. Foster

JDF/gh




OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

July 20, 1976

Mr. Jack D, Foster
Atlantic Richfield Co.
tox 1610

Mdland, Texas 79701

Re: Case Lo, 571G
Oear "r, Foster:

In comparing well costs estimates for 2 Horrow well as shown on
Exhibit #o. 4 1n the subject case and for an Abo well as shown on the
attachment to your letter of July 23, 1876, questions have arisen
as follows:

(1) What i{s the substantial difference in the per foot
cost of the 2,375-inch tubing detween the two wells
based upon?

(2) Likewise, what controls the difference in dollar rate
for fobtage drilled ($12.50 vs. $19.09)?

(3) ‘my are no costs for well control equipment, drill
bits, drilline mud equipment, and cement fees for squeezes
and plugs shown on the Abo well estimate?

As soon as your response to these questions 1s recaived, [ shall be
able to proceed with this matter.

PR AL WL e .eaa
Yery Lelay FouTS,

P, L. STAMETS
Technical Support Chief

RIS/dy




AtlanticRichfieldCompany North American Producing Division
Permian District
Post Office Box 1610
Midtand. Texas 79701
Tetephone 915 682 8631

July 23, 1976 !J (1]976
Mr, Dick Stamets ”‘<<“»l\/“lurm (U A
¢/0 0il Conservation Commission Sapda Fo

P. O. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Docket 21-76
Case 5716

Dear Mr, Stamets:

The drilling cost estimate for a typical Empire Abo
well that you requested during the above captioned
heariung is enclosed. 1 trust this will supply the
data you require.

Sincerely,

/ ._7.._~
//o v
ack D, Foster
JDF/gh
Enclosure

cc: Mr, Clarence E, Hinkle
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é:‘ » [AUL:IF.. ir.(,'&f\. Wdli;l (’;"(;v.(l';'-’lfit;‘ T - 4666- 1T 'r-*-"*-“_" 5«4 ’ 9 ST o o N ’ »]

30 Drtling mud matenals & c.'ay'ab‘é_-'“ o - :“]_ 8()_00“_; ) ___j’: 5 5 1 : T R » J

W i wd equemert” b dssel o )b

S AU F

32 Air compressor rentat of gas cost | | T lg s 3] Ty T “!.

337 Air o gas ¢rlg. accessories & drayage ___" T T‘ - ) _Tl 5 5 4 ":_:_“_i*;" :_“_ h "j

3‘:72?_‘-"_‘ bole sutveys 9300 15 6 71 SRR B

3% T ssel

36. Wuehne {ormat:on 12ser 55 9
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Well name 10

Emplre State 33 #1 110,500

Locatan

Sec 33, T17S, R28L, Pddy County, New Mexico

mﬂi—v o Disirict fretd -
¥estern __Permian-Vest o Undesignated Morrow .

Ov;ective

Morrow € 10,100 L @ } f

e o o e e f e n e m = - L —
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Drilling CoSt Estinate — rage g

P Wi name ) T I B m———(; o ; ' nt ;T'_" ) T T
. e € ata Processing Information: - —-- - im e 2)
Emplre State 33 #1 i 9 Update code
e - _ﬂ_____:: e 1 delels
@ Tran. Idenl. 1 A.F.C. numbes 3 - aad
Estnalzg by .V-_i -_.",_‘.__?._. ,_‘, 5 __ff ? 8 9 . !0 " Onginat ‘revision andscator
L. Knott N U= Onginal
Dale - LA F € E 2  Revision ]
12/22/75 ). . U U
Intangible cost (continued) Dry hole Completion cosis “Toetait Tolal gross dollars Major
code account :
T X B T 12713 14]1s 16 17 18 19 20 21 22[23 24 25125
23 Fuel. fresh water & drayage | 15000 5 4 9] R
30, Dnling mud mateny's & arayiga | 920000 5§ 65 1 1
3. Dnling mud equpment T T o000 | T 55 2| X
e Attt o SN -0~ AP0~ SV RENS
— ——— e e et imme s e e r———— —— e —— e . . . e S - . e - = —
22 300 rantat or §35 €o9%" B 55 3! [
35 Au or g5 Ol AGCESSCNCS & Cravage § 5 4 -
31 Open hote surecys 18000 5 5 7 "7~
3 Tats recordng serices T ] |s 5 8 -
36. W.relrr{;:—%-n.—{ﬁfg?fes:er 5 5 9 ' *
37, Mug leg 8000 56 0 B
38 caSi‘c E;{!é_ .;:;-15'9‘_45 R ISOO-A __s G 1- | E &
I — LoV P e P
3¢ Perioraling ‘ces 2500 rs— sv—z B 1 - —_
20. Sidewai coring = R S ,
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— e T LA, SR —_t
<4. Cemant & tees tor casing H
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—— e OO e 53CKs
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43 Qperatons - prorate " 1000 1000 5 90
29, Unclassitagd tool rentat & drayase 1000 1000 5 8 7 - -
53 Unclassihed ¢rayags & supphes 1000 1000 5 9 4 R
51 Unciassited services & matenal losses | 10000 2000 5 8 9
52 Overnead - 1000} 1000 |5 9.2}
53. Supenisian by contract persoaneal 1 105
§¢ Supervisien oy ARCo. gersernel | 3700 11800 11 0 8] ’
Tolal intangibles i T Tt T i
' .. |ssess0 | 52100 E
O Total cos! (lang.ples & intangittes) ;
. |4m7s50 | 146900 _ |
Completed well cost idry hole & comp ) - I
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AtlanticRichtieldConpany North Amcrican Producing Division
L— - Permian District
Post Oftice Box 1610
Midland, Texas 79701
Telephone 915 682 8631

LN
17

C.H. McCiure
District Land Manager

March 30, 1976

Tenneco 0il Company Ccrniinental 0il Company

P. 0. Box 957 P, 0. Box 431
Denver, Colorado 80203 Midland, Texas 79701
Attention: Mr. N. B. Venus Attention: Mr, Bill Marshall

Subject: Proposed Operating Agreement
: Empire State 33 Well No. 1 .
W/2 Section 33, T-17-S, R-28-E
Eddy County, New Mexico

Genilemen:

Atlantic Richfield Company proposes to form = 320 acre working
interest unit and communitization consisting of the W/2 of
Section 33, T-17-S, R-28-E, Eddy County, New Mexico, for the
purpos- of drilling a 10,500 foot Morrow test t> be located
1320 feet from the south and west lines of Section 33. We
would propose the operating agreement be limited to cover
rights between the base of the Empire Abo unitized forma-

tion and the base of the Pennsylvanian formation.

According to our information, the W/2 of Section 33 is owned as
shown below:

Atlantic Richfield Company 87.5%
Tenneco 0il Company 6.25%
Continental 0il Company 6.25%

W: ask that you consider joining Atlantic Richfield Company in

the drilling of this well. If you desire to join, we will sub-

mit an operating agreement and AFE ‘for your approval. If, however,

you are unable to join as a paying party, we ask that you farmout

to Atlantic Richfield Company reserving 1/16th overriding royalty -
with the option to convert the override to 1/2 working interest

after we have recovered 100% of our cost of drilling, completing,
equipping and operating the well, The override and option to

convert to a working interest would be proportionately reduced

to accord with the farming out party's original interest in the
unit,




Empire State 33 Well No, 1
Page 2
March 30, 1976

We desire to commence this test as soon as possible and therefore
request a letter from you advising of your decision to join or
farmout.

Very truly yours,

WM, L. EMBRY
IAND DEPARTMENT

WLE :bk

cc: Continental 0il Company
P, 0. Box 460
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240
Attention: Mr. L. P. Thompson




M!

%
v Tenneco O.. Suite 1200

ATlenneco Company Lincoln Tower Building
Denver, Cotorado 80203
O {303) 292-9920

' c}“ . April 14, 1976

Atlantic Richfield Comnany
Box 1610
Midland, Texas 79701

Attenition: Mr, Wm, L, Embry, Land Depariment

Re: Your Proposed Cperating Agreement - Empire State 33 Well No. 1
W} Section 33, T-17-S, R-28-E, Eddy County, New Mexico
(35037, Tr. E, Red Lake Empire)

Gentlemen:

We have received and perused the captioned as contained in your March
30, 1976 transmittal to Continental and Tenneco.

This is to advise you that we still are not interested in Jjoining or
farming out our NWi NWZ of said Section 33,

With Atlartic Richfiedl owning the remainder of this section, we again
suggest dedicating the St of this section to this test, rather than
proposing the VWest half; which puts both Continental and Tenneco in the
position of sharing the risk of this test, which we do not care to do.

Yours truly,

C))/}f /\ ﬂﬂ/z/za?\

N. B. Venus

cc - Mr. L, P, Thompson
Continental 0il Co.
Box 460

Hobbs, N. M. 88240 : . ~ N
¥Mr, Ronald L. Cheek \D\ \E@E\\%E@

Continental 0il Co.

BOX 1959 . o 1%1 S
Midland, TX 79701 APR 19 o
(1 UCHAELD W
sl wn DEPT.




(conoco)

Midiand Division Continental Oil Company

Exploration Department £.0. Box 1959

Woestern Hemisphere Petroleum Divislon }ldiand, Texas 79701
(915) 684-7411

May 10, 1976

Atlantic Richfield Company
P. 0. Box 1610
Midland, Texas 79701

| Attention: Mr. Wn. L. Embry - Land Department
Proposed Operating Agreement - Empire 33 Well No. 1 - W/2 Sec-

tion 33, T-17-S, R-¢28-E, Eddy County, New Mexico - Continental
Lease No. 161314

Gentlemen:

Continental concurs with Tenneco's position as stated in their
letter of April 14, 1976, regarding the captioned.

Yours very truly,

/72¢7a¢4// éé%é;x——
Thomas L. Hop

Landman
Midland Division

TLH:MB

ﬁ\g@\i\\\!i
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AtlanticRichficildCompany

[

North American Producing Division
Fermian District

Post Office Box 1610

Midland, Texas 79701

Telephone 915682 8631

C. H. McClure
District Land Manager

March 30, 1976

Tenneco 0il Company Continental 0il Company

P. O. Box 957 P. 0. Box 431

Denver, Colorado 80203 Midland, Texas 79701
Attention: Mr. N. B, Venus Attention: Mr. Bill Marshall

Subject: Proposed Operating Agreement
Empire State 33 Well No. 1
W/2 Section 33, T-17-S5, R-28-E
Eddy County, New Mexico

Centlemen:

Atlantic Richfield Company proposes to form a 320 acre working
interest unit and communitization consisting of the W/2 of
Section 33, T-17-S, R-28-E, Eddy County, New Mexico, for the
purpose of drilling a 10,500 foot Morrow test to be located
1320 feet from the south and west lines of Section 33. We
would propose the operating agreement be limited to cover
rights between the base of the Empire Abo unitized forma-

tion and the base of the Pennsylvanian formation.,

According to our information, the W/2 of Section 33 is owned as
shown below:

Atlantic Richfield Company 87.5%
Tenneco 0il Company 6.25%
Continental 0il Company 6.25%

We ask that you consider joining Atlantic Richfield Company in
the drilling of this well., If you desire to join, we will sub-
mit an operating agreement and AFE for your approval, If, however,
you are unable to join as a paying party, we ask that you farmout
to Atlantic Richfield Company reserving 1/16th overriding royalty
with the option to convert the override to 1/2 working interest
after we have recovered 100% of our cost of drilling, completing,
equipping and operating the well. The override and option to
convert to a working interest would be proportionately reduced

to accord with the farming out party's original interest in the
unit.
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Empire State 33 Well No, 1
Page 2
March 30, 1976

¥e desire to commence this test as soon as possible and therefore
request a letter from you advising of your decision to join or
farmout.

Very truly yours,

WM, L., EMBRY
IAND DEPARTMENT

WLE :bk

cc: Continental 0il Company
P, 0. Box 460
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240
Attention: Mr. L. P. Thompson
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f}/b ( N }: E/(Hl )ITI\O C

143 )
Tenneco Oil

ATenneco Company

Suite 1200

Lincoin Tower Buitding
Denver, Colotado 80203
(303) 292-9820

BEFORE E‘(An‘x INER STAMETS

—

CASENO T L

April 14, 1976

Sukmitted by (X \ l\.u

0 hetd -
earing Date __\ . )=
Atlartic Richfield Company ‘ ;‘» t\gl ’.‘7 L
Box 1610 ~

Midland, Texas 79701

Attention: Mr, ¥Wm, L, Embry, Land Department -

Re: Your Froposed Operating Agreement - Empire State 33 Well No., 1
H— Secticn 33, T-17-S, R-28-E, Eddy County, New Mexico
(35037, Tr. E, Red Lake Efnplre)

Gentlemen:

We have received and perused the captioned as contained in your March
30, 1976 transmittal to Continental and Tenneco.

This is to advise you that we still are not interested in joining or
farmlng out our NWi NWi of szid Section 33.

With Atlartic Richfiedl owning the remainder of this section, we again
suggest dedicating the S%; of this section to this test, rather than
proyosing the West half; which puts both Continental and Terneco in the
position of sharing the risk of this test, which we do not care to do.

Yours truly,

))’}’35 Lrarr)

N. B. Venus

cc - Mr, L. P, Thompson
Continental 0il Co,
Box B60
Hobbs, N. M. 88240

¥Mr. Ronald I,, Cheek

Continental 011 Co.

Pox 1959 | \mu

Midland, TX 79701 APR 17 N
LARTIC RICHAELD o

M LAND peet.




(conoco)

Midiangd Division Continental Oil Company
Exploration Department P.0. Box 1959
Western Hemisphere Petroalaum Divislon Midland, Texas 73701

{915) 684-7411

May 10, 1976

Atlantic Richfield Company
P. O. Box 1610
Midland, Texas 79701

Attention: Mr. Wm. L. Embry - Land Department
Proposed Operating Agreement - Empire 33 Well No. 1 - W/Z.Sec—

tion 33, T-17-§, R-28-E, Eddy County, New Mexico ~ Continental
Lease No. 161314

Gentliemen:

Continental concurs with Tenneco's position as stated in their
letter of April 14, 1976, regarding the captioned.

Yours very truly,
QWZ(J/J / fé\—/
Thomas L. Hop

Landman
Midland Division

G OEN E@

TLH:MB L 1976
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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATIOR COMMISSION

EXAMINER HEARING
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Page 1 _ |
t BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
2 Santa Fe, New Mexico
July 21, 1976
3
4 EXAMINER HEARING 1
|
5 [ oo o i
)
6l TN THE MATTER OF: ) 1
) :
7 Application of Atlantic Richfield ) CASE J
Company for compulsory pooling and an ) 5716 |
8 unorthodox gas well location, ) i
Eddy County, New Mexico. ) :
- 3
° ) |
Q B T T T T e e T T T T T e e, e———
u 1
= 8 10 |
B .3 |
@ i
. 11 || BEFORE: Richard L. Stamets, Examiner
w")z.—
B .9
g 3:%
g-n‘é,g’wo‘; TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
=538 °
o~ g
2338
£ §% 14 APPEARANCES
£33
o 18 | For the New Mexico 0il William F. Carr, Esdg.
® J Conservation Commission: Legal Counsel for the Commission
3 16 State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico
17
For the Applicant: Clarence E. Hinkle, Esq.
18 HINKLE, BONDURANT, COX & EATON
Attorneys at Law
19 Hinkle Building
Roswell, New Mexico
20
For Continental 0il Co.: Jason W. Kellahin, Esqg.
21 KELLAHIN & FOX
Attorneys at Law
22 500 Don Gaspar
Santa Fe, New Mexico
23
24
25
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1 I ND LD X

3 || JACK FOSTER

4 1| Direct Examination by Mr. Hinkle

5 Cross Examination by Mr. Stamets

6 | Cross Examinaticn by Mr. Kellahin
7 || Recross Examination by Mr. Stamets

8 )| Recross Examination by Mr. Xellahin

3 9 § Redirect Examination by Mr. Hinkle
o ©
§ 8 10 | VICTOR T. LYON

S s
Q i
ucégﬂ 11 [ Direct Examination by Mr. XKellahin
B 5s8 12 | Cross Examination by Mr. Hinkle

[
R '
EgS 13 || THOMAS R. BARR
b
e = O N . .
§§%F 14 || Direct Examination by Mr. Hinkle
ESE
~ g 15 || Cross Examination by Mr. Stamets
a o

3 16 | Cross Examination by Mr. Kellahin

17

18 EXHIBIT INDEX

19 || Applicant's Exhibit One, Land Plat

20 || Applicant's Exhibit Two, Stratigraphic Map 13
21 || Applicant's Exhibit Three, Cross Section 13
22 Appllcanﬁ's Fxhibit Four, brilling Cost Estimates 13
23 || Applicant's Exhibit I'ive, Letter 13
24 || Applicant's Exhibit Six, Letters 13
25 || Applicant's Exhibit Seven, Letters 13




Page 3

1 MR. STAMETS: We will call next Case 5716.

2 MR. CARR: Case 5716, application of Atlantic

3| Richfield Company for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox
4 | gas well location, Eddy County, New Mexico. "

5 MR. HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle, Hinkle, Bondurant, Cox

6 | and Faton appearing on behalf of Atlantic Richfield. We have

7}l one witness we would like to have sworn and we have several

8 | exhibits.

3 9 MR. STAMETS: Are there other appearances in this
y
© &
.2 © ?
2 3 10 || casez
g 3
;550‘ 1t MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, Jason Kellahirn,
E¥55
E‘ggg 12 | Kellahin and Fox, Santa Fe, appearing on behalf of Continental
A S5a
® Xng .
= rae 13 || ©0il Company. h
-= Qft e
R
> §§§ 14 MR. STAMETS: Do you have a witness, Mr. Kellahin?
©35d
Ebw
- = 15 MR. KELLAHIN: We may, we don't know for sure that
.s g
3 16 | we will use him.

17 MR, STAMETS: I would like to have all of the

18 || witnesses and potential witnesses sworn at this time, please.

19 (THEREUPON, the witnesses were duly sworn.)
20 MR. STAMETS: You may proceed, Mr. Hinkle.
21

22 JACK FOSTER

23 called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

24 examined and testified as follows:

3%}
n
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DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

Q0. State your name, your residence and by whom you are
employed?
A My name is Jack ‘roster, my residence is Midland,

Texas and I'm employed by Atlantic Richfield as a Senior

Geologist.
Q What is your position, is that your position?
A My position is as a Senior Geologist.
0. Have you previously testified before the Commission?
A No, I have not.
0 You are a graduate geologist?
A. Yes, I am,
Q. State briefly your educational background and

experience as a petroleum geologist?

A I have a Bachelor of Science degree from the
Missouri School of Mines and a Master of Science degree from
the University of Illinois, both ¢of these degrees in geology.
Since 1950 I have been actively engaged as a petroleum
geologist. Most of that time, well, since 1953 in West Texas
and New Mexico.

v Have you made a study of the area that is involved
in this case?

A, Yes, sir, I have.

0 In the Empire-Abo area?
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Page 2

A Yes, sir, 1 have.
MR. HINKLE: Are the witness' qualifications
acceptable?
MR. STAMETS: Yes, the witness 1s considered
gualified.
Q (Mr. Hinkle continuing.) Are you familiar with

the application of Atlantic Richfield in this case?

A. Yes, sir, I am.
0. What is Atlantic Richfield seeking to accomplish?
A Atlantic Richfield is seeking an order pooling all

mineral interests in the Pennsylvanian formation underlying
the west half of Section 33, Township 17 South, Range 18 East,

Eddy County, New Mexico. We are also asking for an unorthedox

gas well location.

Q Along with the compulsory pooling?
A Along with the compulsory pooling.
Q. Have you prepared or has there been prepared

under your supervision certain exhibits for introduction in

this case?

A, Yes, sir, we have Exhibits Number One through
Seven that have been prepared for this hearing.

0. Refer +o Exhibit Number Cne and explain what this
is and what it shows?

A, Exhibit Number One is a land plat which shows the

~

following: First, the west hall of Section 33 in the dashed
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red outline which is the vrorosed unit. The proposed location
is indicated by the red arrow.

The green outline shows the outline of the Empire-Ab
Unit which is involved here. I should point out that that
west, it also shows acreage ownership. I would point out that

that west half of Section 33 is wholly-owned by Atlantic

Richfield with the exception of the northwest guarter of the
northwest quarter.

0. Who owns the northwest?

A That is owned one-half by Continental and one-half
by Tenneco.

Q Now, refer to Exhibit Number Two and explain what
this shows?

A Exhitit Number Two shows Atlantic Richfield's
interpretation of the stratigraphy of the Morrow formation
in this particular area. Now, this interpretation is based
on the colored wells that are shown on this. You will notice [
slightly to the north of the arrow there in Section 33, there
are six blue and two red colored wells on this plat. These
are the basis of our interpretation.

0. These are all wells that have penetrated the
Morrow rormation?

A Yes, sir, these are wells that have penetrated

the Morrow formation and these are wells that we have used

in our interpretation. Based on this interpretation we




Page 7

'l interpret this sitnation as being a distributary channel in

2 || which we are searching for distributary sands as our reservoir.

3 0. Now, the two wells shown in red on Exhibit Two are h

4 || producing Morrow wells?

5 A That is correct.
6 0. And the ones shown in blue are the dry holes?
7 A This is correct. I would also call your attention

8} to cross section AA Prime which is marked on this Exhibit Two.

S 8 || This has reference to our Exhibit Number Three which is our
g &
'E .g 10 cross section.
@ is
;i;s " 0. Before going to Exhibit Number Three, have special
E rsd
E §;§ 12| pool rules been adopted for the Empire-Pennsylvanian pool?
rESo
3
- ggg es, sir, they have.
o~
Y What do th ide?
= Eg 0. ha o ey provide?
ESE
= . . . .
T o3 15 A Tney provide that wells be located either in the "
® g
8 16 | northwest or the southeast quarters of the section.

17 Q Now, in this particular case this is the reason for
18 | the unorthodox location being in the southwest .arter, is

19| that right?

20 A This is the reason for the unorthodox location,

21 yes, sir.

22 0. And geologically or the interpretation here, the
23 stratigraphic interpretation, is this the most strategic
24 locatinn for the well?

25 A Yes, sir, this is our most strategic location.




Page
1 O Now, refer to Exhibit Number Three and explain what
2 || this shows?
3 A, Exhibit Number Three is a c¢ross section as previouslj

4 | mentioned. It depicts the development of a thick channel-type

5 || sand body as we interpret it and as we have indicated it on

s | the cross section. That very abruptly terminates in both i

7 || directions as shown by the well at A and the well at A Prime.

8 You will alsc notice that previously we pointed out :
= g || the dry holes that were involved with this. This makes this i
2
[-+] - -3
.§ 8 10l a rather limited sort of thing and is our reason for believing
»®
@ iz ..
;§%~ 11 || that this is a channel-type elongate type of sand body and we
hzﬁ
£ »Ta
1:§h§ 12 || believe that it does, as shown, have a sand body potential
g 382
232 .
& E:g 13|l on the west half of Section 33.
-
B " 5 .
HEizx 14 0. Is this a rather common occurrence as far as the
Qg
o
_E = 15 || Morrow formation is concerned that there is channel sands
'; E
8 16| in the channel?

17 A Yes, the Morrow has been found to be a narrow,

ig || 1inear sand body in a number of places attended tc a distribu-
19 || tary channel and having a general north-south or a north-

20 northwest—-southeast sort of direction as depicted.

2 0. Now, Exhibit Nurber Three in the second well that

22 || s shown from the left there is the Stanolind X Amoco, I guess,
23 || is it not?

24 A Yes, on the cross section, yes,

25 Q That is a producing well that is shown also on
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11 Exhibit Number Two?
2 A That is correct, sir.
3 0. What is the history of this well?
4 A The well was drilled originally, I don't remember

5| the exact date, but it was the late forties or early fifties

6 Lt was completed for approximately thirty million cubic feet

7 a day. It is still producing, it has produced in excess of
8 twenty-five billion cubic feet of gas and really has been an

9 | outstanding Morrow producer.

87501

10 Q Now, referring back to Exhibit Two, what is the
11 || history of the other producing well shown in red?

12 A The other producing well is a relatively recent

13} well that has rather poorly developed sand in it and it

Phone (505) 982-9212

14 || completed for a potential of, as I recall, six hundred and
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16 || reservoir well.

17 0 Do you have any further comments with respect to
1g | Exhibit Three?

19 A I believe not, sir.

20 0. Now, refer to Exhibit Four and explain what this

21 {| is and what it shows?

23 || in the area we have submitted here a drilling cost estimate
24 || prepared by Atlantic Richfield's Drilling Engineering Depart-

25 il ment and as is attached to our latest AFE for drilling that
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V| particular well.
2 0. This is based upon actual drilling costs in the
3 area?
|
4 A This is based upon their actual experience of '

5| drilling costs and equipment costs in the area.

6 0. What does this show as to a dry hole?

7 A It shows a dry hole cost of four hundred and seventy-
8 | one thousand, seven hundred and fifty dollars is estimated to

9 || be the cost of the dry hole and that of a completed well

- 2
» =
'é 8 10 | would be six hundred and eighteen thousand, six hundred
»
g i= _
°°§E~ 1M and £ifty dollars.
£ 258
'g §:§ 12 0. Have you made an estimate of what would be proper
o
g3ag . . . .
S ;§3 13| charges for supervision and operating costs in connection
£ 80
S5 : .
5 =™ 14 || with this well?
&~ .8
g ST
o Z 15 A Yes, sir, the next estimate of that type has been
® 5
3 16 | made and we feel that for a drilling well an overhead charge

17 || of seventeen hundred dollars per month and a producing well
18 || charge of two hundred and ten dollars per month would be a

19 reasonable charge for such overhead.

20 0. Are those usual and customary charges that have
21 been made in the area?

22 A Yes, sir, they are.

23 0. In connection with other wells?

24 A Yes, sir, they have.

25 Q. Now, refer to Exhibit Number Five and explain what
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this is and what it shows?

A This exhibit is a copy of a letter from Atlantic
Richfield Company to Tenneco (il Company and Continental 0Oil
Company offering them an alternate proposal of an operating
agreement whereby they would join in the drilling of such
well or whereby they would farm out to Atlantic Richfield
with a sixteenth overriding royalty which would convert to a
half working interest after one hundred percent pay out.

0. Now, refer to Six and Seven and explain what these
show? "

A Six and Seven are replies from Tenneco and from

Continental whareby they declined to join our farmout in

this proposed unit. ‘ "

0 Now, I notice in referring to Exhibit Number Six,

I noticed that it suggested that the south half of the Section
be dedicated to the well rather than the west half. Do you
have any comment with respect to that?

A Yes, sir, I do. Along with our comments on Exhibit
Number Two, we do definitely feel that the best reservoir
development of this channel sand is apt to be on the west half
of Section 33 as we designated the unit and that is our reasocn
£ he norin-souilll unliit sdather than an east-
west-south half unit.

Q. Referring to Exhibit Number Two, that exhibit then

actually shows that part of the south half may not be producti
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as far as the Morrow is concerned?
A This 1is correct, in our interpretation.
0 Now, are you reguesting a risk factor in connection
with the drilling of this well?
A Yes, sir, we do. We feel that this is a high-risk

venture. Look at the dry holes on the plat. 1 think there
are six of them and two producers.

Q Just to the north?

A Just immediately to the north there and so I think
a maximum risk of two hundred percent should be assigned in

this case.

0. So you are requesting a two hundred percent risk
factor?

A That is correct, sir.

0. Did you mail or cause to be mailed a copy of the

application in this case to all offset owners?

A Yes, sir, such a copy was mailed.

0. Have you had any protests?

A We have had no protests.

0. From any of the offset owners?

A No, sir.

Q Do you have a list of the offset owners?

A Yes, sir, we do.

Q. And the replies that you have received?

A. Yes, we have received replies from approximately
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half of them without objection.

MR. HINKLE: I think maybe we will just file those
with the record. Those are replies that have been received.
G {Mr. Hinkle continuing.) Mr. Foster, if this

application is approved, in your opinion will it be in the
interest of conservation and prevention of waste and protect
correlative rights?
A Yes, sir, I do believe that.

MR. HINKLE: We would like to offer Exhibits One
through Seven.

MR. STAMETS: Without objection these exhibits will
be admitted.

(THEREUPON, Applicant's Exhibits One

through Seven were admitted into evidence.)

MR. HINKLE: That's all of our direct.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. STAMETS:
0 Mr. Foster. I would like to just verify again these
two figures. Supervision charge, seventeen hundred dollars

while drilling?

A Right, per month.
0. Per month and then two, ten while producing?
A Per month. Yes, sir, that 1s correct.

0 Now, you refer to Exhibit Two in your unorthodox
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location, I was wondering in just looking at the c¢xhibit,

it appears to me that there could be a standard location in
the west half of Section 33, say, for example, nineteen hundre
and eighty feet from the scuth and twenty-three, ten from the
west?

A Yes, sir, that would be possible, however, we also
have had the idea in mind that a location at this particular
location in essentially th. center of the southwest quarter
would have potential utility in the Empire-Abo Unit in the
event that it was not successful as a Morrow producer and for

that reason we feel that it could have greater utility there.

0 Is the location that you propose any more risky
than a well at a standard location?

A. We feel actually that the location we propose
would be less risky because we think it is more nearly to the
center portion of this interpretative distributary channel.

MR. STAMETS: Are there other questions of the

witness? Mr. Kellahin?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

0. Mr. Foster, on the basis of your Exhibit Number
Two, I believe it is your testimony that the south half of
this section all of it may not be vroductive, is that correct?

A That is correct, sir.
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1 Q Do you have any contrcl points other than those wells

N

to the north upon which you base your interpretations in

3 | Exhibit Two?

4 A No, sir, not in this particular case.

5 0. Now, there are a number of dry holes in the area, is

6 || there not?

7 A Yes, sir.
8 Q One immediately to the north in Section -- there is
3 9 one in 28, is there not?
o~
Q o
Q . .
'E .g 10 A. Yes, sir. Do you refer to dry holes, sir?
o NF
® 3 . .
uéiu 1 0. And in 29 there is a dry hole?
= aqz.§
e T 0CQ
gigg 12 A Correct, sir.
) -~
®'XAg
_; §92 13 0. And there is a dry hole immediately to the west,
U"‘:
£ 358 .
K gz 41 is there not?
E R
= . .
T 3 16 A In Section 32, sir?
- -]
a .
P 16 0. Yes, sir.
17 A Yes, sir.
18 0. But there is none to the east in 34 or to the south,

19 1 is that correct?

20 A None to the east in 34, that is correct, sir.

21 0 And none to the south?

22 A, That is correct, sir.

23 0. So, your interpretation of non-productive acreage

24}l in the south half of Section 33 is based on rather scanty

N
(&3]

information at the present time, is it not, it just isn't




available?

2 A Specific information, no, sir.

3 0. Now, Arco does own all ci the acreage in 33 other

4 || than the guarter-quarter section involved, isn't that correct?
5 A Yes, sir.

6 Q. So you would not require forced pooling if you

7 || dedicated the scuth half of the section?

8 A That is correct.
. 3 9 Q But you would still require an unorthodox well
©
2 3 10 || location?
£\l
Q5= ]
wsz“ 11 A. Yes, sir.
E Y58
‘s‘ §$§ 12 0. Now, this well location is unorthodox not only
Y
n.hsA
@ Tng . c .
; 5::‘8 13 )| because of the gquarter section that it is located in but also
3 Q
® O 5
g§£§ 14 | because of its footage location?
ESE
z 15 A Correct, sir.
-
= 3
[
3 16 0 Now, what footage location are you proposing?
17 A We are proposing a thirteen, fifteen-thirteen, fifte

18 | location as shown.
19 0. Now, that would put it right immediately out of

20 || the quarter-quarter section line?

21 A Off the guarter-quarter, yes, sir.

3 22 0. Arco is also the operator of the Empire-Abo Unit?
23 A That is correct.
24 0 Does the Empire-Abo unit have any need for a salt

25 || water disposal well?
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1 A They have needs for salt water disposal wells, yes,
2|l sir.
3 Q. Is it part of your project in drilling this well
41 to determine if there is a disposal zone that could be utilizeﬂ?
5 A That is part of our exploration theory, yes, sir.
} 6 Q. If the well is dry would you convert it to an

7 infield well in the Empire-Abo Unit?

8 A We wculd be planning o convert it to a well in
3 8| the unit.
~
Q o
'g L 10 Q. Now, is the unit going teo pay any portion of the
Q ix
mééﬁ 11| well costs?
5 §§g 12 A The unit is not paying any portion of well ccsts
& 3Z
; ‘gﬁ% 13| to tctal depth.
A>3
o~
.Eidng.. - . . . -
5 gg 14 0 But at least to some extent it is being drilled for
93
o g 15 i the benefit of the unit?
LIS
] 16 2 To some extent.
17 0 What pool is this in? I didn't hear you say it.
18 MR. HINKLE: The Empire-Pennsylvania.
19 MR. KELLAHIN: Thank you.
20 0. {Mry. Kellahin continuing.) Now, if we assume that

21 the proposed well is a producer from the Morrow, what plans

22 {| do you have as to the Abo?

23 a, There are no plans as to the Abo if it is completed.
24 | That's a Morrow producer.

25 0. I'm not talking about this specific well. Will you
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drill a twin well in the area?
A There is an Abo well propocscd by the unit at or

very near to that location, at or near a twin location.

Q. In what location would you drill it?
2 I'm afraid I don't understand the question.
0. I mean do you have a proposed location for such an

infield well?

A There was a location for an infield well at the
approximate center of that southwest quarter.

Q. Approximately where you are proposing to drill this
Morrow well?

A Approximately, yes, sir.

0. So, if it is a producer you will have to move out

A We will only have to twin it.

0 At about what distance would you twin it?

A I don't really know that answer, sir.

0 Actually it would benelit your proposec kmplre-

Abo location if you moved the Morrow well to a standard
location, would it not? It would give you more room in which
to operate?

A I don’'t see that it would.

0 Well, if you moved up nineteen. eighty from the
south line as reguired by the rules von wonld not he worrying

about twinning a well, you could drill it anywhere you wanted
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A well, sir, I don't think twinning a well is a problen.
It hasn't been elsewhere and I don't see that it would be
here.

1) Now, I didn't quite get your answer to Mr. Stamets'
guestion as to whether a well located at an orthodox location,
six, sixty and nineteen, eighty would not be as likely to be
productive in the Morrow as your proposed location?

A We feel, my answer was, as best as I can recall, we
feel that this location is preferable because we feel that
it is a better position, probable position, in the channel.

Q It is purely on the basis of what you believe to be

channel structure?

A This is based on our interpretation stratigraphicalljy
yes, sir.
0. You have no indication whether that channel swings

to the west or to the east or where it goes?
A. Our only indication is the general direction and

position they have had where they are better known than here.

0 Do you have any evidence of that to offer here?

A I do not offer that as evidence, sir, but it is
knowledge.

O Well, that's your knowledge?

A That's my knowledge.

0. Can yvou name some specific instances where the
channel would compare to this?
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A As far as direction is concerned, development that
is north of the Atoka Field is being conducted by —-- the

gentleman from Artesia. I can't recall the man's name.
MR. HINKLE: Yates.

A Yates, yes, sir. He is actively developing north
of the Artesia Field and he has several wells that he has
developed in this general orientation, it's a very, very
narrow depcsit but he has drilled several wells here in the
last yeac or so that arrange themselves, if you will, in a
north-northwest-south-southeast direction.

Q. (Mr. Kellahin ccntinuing.) Are you sure of your
directions in that instance? Doesn't that actually run a

li ‘e to the northeast?

A. No, sir.

0. You are positive?

A I'm positive.

0. I'm sure the Examiner is familiar with it. That is

a rather unusual channel development, though, is it not? It
is recognized by all as being somewhat unusual?
A I don't find it unusual. I think it is typical of

channel developments. There are others.

0. I'm talking about the Morrow formation.
A Yes, I'm speaking of the Morrow formation.
Q. Now, isn't it characteristic of the Morrow

formation that it is guite erratic and pinches out rather




Page
V|| rapidly sometimes?
2 A, In the channel phase, vyes, sir.
3 Q. And that could well happen here, couldn't it?
4 A Yes, sir.
5 MR. KELLAHIN: I believe that's all. Thank you,
6 | Mr. Foster.
7 MR. STAMETS: 1I've got a couple more gquestions at thi
8 ! time.
9
10 RECROSS EXAMINATION
11| BY MR. STAMETS:

12 0. Do you know what the drilling costs and completion

131 costs would be if this well were only being taken to the

Phone (505) 982-9212

1¢ | Abo formation?
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15 A No, sir, I don't.
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16 0. I would like to have that information submitted

17 || subsequent to the hearing.

18 A That information can be and will be submitted.

19 MR. HINKLE: Will it be all right for him to write
20§ a letter giving you that information?

21 MR. STAMETS: That would be fine.

22 R It's available, I'm jusc not aware of what those
23 costs are, sir.
24 0. (Mr. Stamets continuing.)}) In your opinion should

' 25 the risk be reduced from the two rundred percent factor becausd
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of the potential utilitv of this well in the unit which
Atlantic Richfield onerates?

3 A No, sir, I think not because of -- I think we will

4 find and you will find, sir, when we submit the AFE for the
Sl Abo portion of this thing, cost, I think you will find there
6] is considerakble additional cost that is being risked in taking

718 it on to the Morrow formation.

8 0 I'm wondering if the interest owners in the Morrow
g 9| formation, that being Tenneco and Continental, should be
'g fé 10 | required@ to pay any risk charges on drilling this well to the
;%25 M i Abo where it will have utility to the applicant but no
Eigg% 12} particular utility to Continental and Tenneco.
;ég% 13 A. Well, again, we feel that regardless of where we
.g gifo. 14§ drill this well we are going to have to penetrate the Abo
OF%
:; g 15 || formation and we will have the same costs wherever we go with
Q
2 16 | the well, whether it be indeed at the location that we have

17 reqguested or some other location, the costs incurred will

18 still be the same. If we do, indeed, move to the other

19 | location then it would seem that these costs and utility would
20| be lost to the overall conservation approach on this thing, to
21 || the recoveryv of o0il and gas trom t+he Aho TInit,

22 MR, STAMETS: Are there any other questions of !

23 the witness? Mr. Kellahin?

24 RECKOSS EXAMINATION

25 || BY MR. KELLARIN:
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0. Mr. Foster, in connection with the guestions
propounded by Mr. Stamets, vou will test the Abo in the courseI

31 of drilling this well, I assume?

4 A, Test it?
5 0. Yes, sir.
6 A, By testing you mean drill stem testing?
|
7 ") Drili stewm testing? l
8 A. No, sir, we don't intend to do that.
9 0. What will you Go?
10 A We intend to log it before we set protection string

"Ml on it. It is going to be necessary to set a protection string

2| of casing through the Abo to protect the unit so that we <an

13| get bona fide open-hole logs. We will plan to run a full log

Phone (505) 982-9212

14 || sweep but we do not plan any coring or testing.

15 0. What other formations will you look at either in

sid morrish reporting service
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18}l logging or testing or in coring?

17 A The formations below then, the Abo, the base of

18 | the Abo that may indeed have some potential in the area, or
19 || the Wolfcamp, the Pennsylvanian. By the Pennsylvanian I'm
20 | thinking of the carbonate portion of the Pennsylvanian above
21 § the Morrow and the Morrow itself.

22 We do on our AFE plan notential testing procedures
23| in those formations below the Abo if indeed we have proper
24

shows and so forth to warrant them.

40 0. In connection with your seeking a salt water |
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disposal zone what formation will you look at?

A Well, insofar as seeking a 32lt water disposal
formation in this area, it's a matter of hopefully looking for
anything we can find where the ercess salt water we have in
the area can be disposed of safely and adequately.

0 As a geologist, what formations do you think would
be involved?

0 We feel that there is a potential based on what we “
have seen in the control to the scuthwest, that an Upper
Pennsylvanian carbonate bank-type arrangement may run through
the area on sort of a northeast-southwest direction. We dcn't
have the control in this area here. We do have porous rock
back over in that direction that is water bearing. What it
will ke here we don't know but we would project it intc this
area, possibly we would indeed be looking to it since we expec
it to be porous, to be either potentially productive of
hydrocarbons or on the other hand, since it does seem to ke

porous or potentially porous for disposal of salt water.

0. That would be for the benefit of the Abo Unit?

A Yes.

0. It would be of no benefit to Continental 0il or
Tenneco?

i Yes, sir, our Continental -- is it proper that I

ask a question?

0. I1f we can clarify my question,
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A, Has Continental and Tenneco no interest in the 2Aho

Unit?

Q They are interested in the Abo Unit, vyes. I startedll

to qualify my guestion to that extent.
A Well, I think then in answer to that question, with
interest in the Unit, I would see that the unit would benefit

Continental and Tenneco.

Q But not as to the particular acreage they have got
involved in this application. I'm talking about the quarter-
quarter section.

A That guarter-quarter is not in the Abc Unit?

0 It's in the Abo Unit. I assume it is.

A So, that particular quarter-quarter would.

0. Well, I think maybe we are just gquibbling over
words.

A Well, maybe we are.

MR. KELLAHIN: Thank you.

MR, HINKLE: Just one other question.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

0 Isn't it a fact that the Empire-Abo rules provide
that for a standard location in the case would be thirteen,
] ten instead of thirteen, fifteen, is that right?

A. I believe that that is correct, Mr. Hinkle.

|
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L 0. Th~t would be & standard location under the rules?
2 A (No answer.)
3 MR. STAMETS: Any other questions of the witness.

4 | He may be excused.

5 (THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)
& MR. STAMETS: Anything further in this case?
7 MR. KELLAHIN: We would like to call Mr. Lyon as

84 a witness.

10 VICTCR T. LYON

Ml called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

12 | examined and testified as follows:

13

Phone (505) 982-9212

14 DIRECT EXAMINATION

15 | BY MR. KELLAHIN:
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16 Q. Would you state your name, please?
17 A, Victor T. Lyon, L-y-o-n.
18 Q. By whom are you employed and in what position,

19 || Mr. Lyon?

20 A I'm employed by Continental 0il Company as

21 || Conservation Coordinator in the Hobbs Division Office.

22 0. Have you testified before the 0il Conservation
23 | Commission and made your qualifications a matter of record
24 ! 35 an engineer?

25 A Yes, I have.
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1 MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness' gualifications
2 || acceptable?
3 MR. STAMETS: They are.

4 0. (Mr. Kellahin continuing.) Mr. Lyon, are you

5| familiar with the application of Atlantic Richfield in

6§ || Case 57167

7 A Yes, sir.
8 0. And was Continental invited to join in the drilling

3 9 of this proposed well in the west half of this section?
® %
.g 8 10 A Yes, we were.

»
Qi _ . _ _
aoéi” 1 0. Did Continental decline to participate? !
£ 558 I
g §§§ 12 A Yes, sir.
SR |

o

~Igc 13 Q. And for what reason?
LSS
B .9
onml Bo: . .
E SZ A 14 A We felt that the prospects of finding Morrow

-9
ESs
o g 15 || production here were extremely remote. We felt that it did
L

8 16 | not justify the expenditure of the money.

17 0. Now, you heard the testimony in regard to the

18 | potential productivity of the west half as compared to the

19 || south half of this section, do you have any comments on that?
20 A, Yes, I do. Referring to Exhibit Two, I think that

21 || the information shown on there is very highly speculative

22 |l with little or no control. Tt has heen mv exnerience from

23 || what limited experience I've had with the Morrow, that these

24 || channels were inclined to run northeast-southwest and the

25 || extension of the channel as he has done, I just do not
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believe we are justified by the information that he has

available to him.

) In your opinion is the south half as good a prospect

as the west half on the basis of the known information?

A Yes, I think so. I would think that one would try
to stay farther away from dry holes and get closer to the
producers.

0. That would mean moving the well location in what
direction?

A Well, I'm really not familiar enough with the
geology to place a location. We just do not believe that
the prospects for the Morrow are very good in the west half
of Section 33 and we feel that certainly since Atlantic
Richfield owns all of the section, other than the northwesc-
northwest, that it is a very viable alternative to allocate
the south half of Section 33.

Q. That wouldn't necessarily have to affect their
well location at all, would i+?

A Not at all.

0 Now, in connection with the proposed risk factor,
do you have any comments on that?

A | Well, I have correspondence in my files where
Atlantic Richfield has proposed to drill this well to the
Morrow and if it is dry that it will be used as an infield

well in the Empire~Abo Unit. They have proposed a well to be
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Pl drilled at approximately this location for the Empire-Abo

2 I unit and Continental 0Oil Company has approved that AFE. The
3 [ AYE amount, incidentally, is two hundred and eighty-eight

4 I thousand dollars. They have also told us that if this well
5 is a producer in the Morrow that they will drill a twin well

6 | to the Aabo.

7 I also have ccrrespondence from Amoco who is the

8 | second largest owner in the Empire-Abo Unit, requesting that
9 )| Atlantic Richfield search for a disposal zone below the

10 | Abo and so it seems quite certain to me that the costs, at
" |l least to the Abo, represent no risk at all to Atlantic

12 | Richfield and to those zones below there that are prospective

13 )] for salt water disposal, they should receive reimbursement and

Phone (505) 982-9212

14} there should be no risk involved in those zones.

General Court Reporting Service
825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Sania Fe, New Mexico 87501

15 - I would also like to point out that these --

sid morrish reporting service

16 0. You say they should receive reimbursement, do you
17 || mean from the Empire-Abo Unit?

18 A Yes, they have prcposed the basis by which the cost

-
(1]

of drilling a normal Empire-Abo Well will be paid to Atlantic
20 || Richfield in the event that this is a dry hole, so that the
21 costs below that are, of course, the amount that is being

22 spent for exploring for the Morrow.

23 0. On that basis how would you adjust the proposed
24 || risk factor if any is awarded?

25 A Well, I can't argue that this is a riskv prospect
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Tl but T don't think the risk starts until we have got below the

2 ) zones that they are searching on behalf of the Empire-Abo

3| Unit and since they are planning to drill an infield well at
4 | this location then I think certainly to the Abo there is no
5 risk because they have a use for the well.

~ 6 2 Do you have anything to add to that, Mr. Lyon?
7 A Well, it seems to me that if they want a well, an
8|l infield well in the Empire-Abo, at about the quarter-quarter

8| section that it makes sense for them to move this proposed 1

. 3
~
Q
-E 8 10 | well northward rather than to the south to show some attempt
»
@ L=
:005:;2 M| to comply with the state-wide rules for spacing of gas wells
8 ¥sa
5 §;§ 12| to the Pennsylvanian and below.
g3z . . . .
-; a2 13 And this would also give them room to drill a twin n
g 55
= 5%5 14 || well in the event that this is a producer closer to the
© td : “
ES% |
o g 15 || quarter-quarter corner so I would think that they would want 1
-] O ;
3 16 || to move the well, say, fifty feet to the north of the quarter-

17 || quarter corner in order to give them a location for a twin
18 | well which would be closer to the center location.
19 MR. KELLAHIN: That's all we have of this witness,

20 l| Mr. Examiner.

21 MR. STAMETS: Any question of the witness?
22 | MR. HINKLE: Just one.

23

2 CROSS RXAMTNATION

25 BY MR. HINKLE:
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Q Mr. Lyon, you referred to our Fxhibit Number Two?

A, Yes, sir.

Q. And I believe testified that in your experience thes%
channels usually run from the northeast to the southwest? d

A. Yes, sir.

Q All right, now, refer to Exhibit Two, you have two
producing wells as sﬁown in reg? f

A Yes, sir.

0 If you run that channel from the northeast to the

southwest you have a dry hole, do you not, which would prevent

the running of that channel in this case in the northeast-

southwest direction, is that right?
A. The northeast-southwest from where?
Q. Well, you said that the channel generally ran

northeast-southwest. This could not be the case here because f

you have a dry hole, isn't that right?

A Where? A dry hole where?

0. In Section 32.

A There is a dry hole in the southwest-southwest of
29, there's no dry hole in -- oh, in 327

0. Yes.

A I sea, in the northeast.

0. If you run the chérnel through the two producing
welle toward the zouthirort rou 0 nole.

A, There is as much ~on Lo run the charnel between the
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'l two dry holes, the one in the northeast-northwest of 32 and
2 | the southeast-southeast of 30 as there is to run it the way youl
3|l have run it. And it also lines up with this poor producer

4 | over here in Section 28.

5 Q. If you run it, just move it a little bit northeast
61 and southwest then you've got the dry holes which are in 20,

7 Section 20 which would prevent it from going that way.

8 A Well, you've got the thing running through Section 2
- S 9 0. I know, but it runs between two dry holes.

=~
Q <«
(5
s $§ 10 A Between three dry holes.
g 42
w§§2 1 0. It runs between them but it doesn't run into them.
2 »Q
=] 500.‘
E §L§§ 12 A Well, if I was drawing that thing I wouldn't run it

o S~
& a3 |
= ias 13| through those dry holes either.
R
=]
B == 14 MR. HINKLE: That's all I have.
1

&

= . . .
e 3 15 MR. STAMETS: Any other questions of this witness?
@ O

g 16 i He may be excused.

17 (THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)
18 MR. STAMETS: Anything further in this case?
19 MR. HINKLE: I would 1like to take about a five

20 || minute recess. Are you going to have a recess? 1 want to see

21 if we want to put on anybody.

22 MR. STAMETS: Okay, we'll take a fifteen minute
22 i recess.
24 (THEREUPON, the hearing was in

25 recess.)
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1 MR. STAMETS: The hearing will come to order, please.
2 {{ Do you have some additional testimony, Mr. Hinkle?

3 MR. HINKLE: Mr. Examiner, we have a landman for

4 || Atlantic Richfield, Mr. Tom Barr, who was not sworn. We would

5 | like to put him on for just some very short testimony.

6 MR. STAMETS: Mr. Barr, will vou stand and be sworn,

7 || please?

8 (THEREUPCN, the witness was duly sworn.)

10 THOMAS R. BARR

11 || called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
12 | examined and testified as follows:

13

Phone (505) 982-9212

14 DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

-b
%1

sid morrish reporting service
General Court Reporting Service
825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

16 D. State your name, residence and by whom you are

17 || employed.

18 A Thomas R. Barr, I live in Midland and I'm employed

19 | by Atlantic Richfield as a Landman.

20 0. What is the sphere of duties as a landman insofar

21 || @as the Empire-Abo Unit is concerned? r

7 A. It's within wy area of responsibility and I'm
93 || familiar with its workings.
24 Q. Does that include among your duties to contact all

interested parties in the Empire-Abo Unit?

. . Poli gl
o ] w2 Ll Waaracaw
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A - Yes, sir, it does.
Q. And to advise them of all operations and contemplate%!
operations?

A, Yes, sir.

MR. HINKLE: I guess this is not a qualification

that needs acceptance. It is just a landman's testimony.
MR. STAMETS: I think the extent of his testimony
wili verify his expertise.

0. (Mr. Hinkle continuing.) Has Atlantic Richfield
contacted the working interest owners in the Empire-Abo with
respect to the drilling of the subject well in this case and
the probable use thereof in connection with the Empire-Abo
Unit? |

A Yes, sir, on April 29th »f this year a letter was
written to all of the working interest owners with the main
content being if in fact tb-~ .17 was drilled as a Morrow well
and was considered unproductive that it would in fact be
brought back up hole and produced in the Abo formation. It
was sent out as a letter ballot to working interest owners and
we did not receive approval enough under the voting procedure
of the urnit operating agreement to approve this ballot. So in
ellect wé do not have approval to consider this an Abo well if
it is not a Morrow well.

0. So there is no assurance ‘whatsoever that you are

going to be reimbursed in the event that it should be used?
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A No, sir.

0, Now, if this is completed as a Morrow well would
Atlantic Richfield pay all of the costs of the well? “

2, Yes, sir.

0 And so actually you are assuming all of the risk of
drilling the well to the Morrow?

A That 1is correct.

C. If it is a dry hole will Continental and Tenneco pay

any part of it?
A No, sir.

MR. HINKLE: That's all.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. STAMETS:

0 I would like to get this clarified a little bit,
Mr. Barr. Now, you have asked the various interest owners in
the unit if they would pay for the cost of that well?

A Yes, Sir, in conjunction with the AFE that Mr. Lyon
spoke of as far as the Well G-291 which was going to be an

Empire-Abo well. We wrote the letter and informed the owners

. .. . . . . e ne el
that we were, in fact, anticipating drilling o Morrow well in

«2

a near locatior and we stated in the letter that i. in fact
it was ury in the Morrov. would the cwners consider paying

thelr proportionate share through to the Abo formation for a

completion in the Abo formation and in fact we received

P T
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V|| the negative replies,.
2 0. This was only to the Abo and not to the Cisco which
3| has been mentioned? d
4 A No, sir, just to the Abo.
5 MR. STAMETS: Are there other questions of this
6 || witness?
?
8 CROSS EXAMINATION
3 g ] BY MR. KELLAHIN:
o 5
R 8 10 0 Was there any submission to the owners in regard to
E 3
® s 11 |{ looking for a salt water disposal site?
225
- .a » 0 3 3
‘a%‘fé 12 A No, sir, nothing specific.
9 32ax
QnaA .
<4 )
[ g:% 13 0. That has never been prouposed at all?
& 32 14 A No, sir.
G §d
E°T . .
- = 15 0. Now, insofar as recompleting the well as an Abo
aml a
® o
8 16 || well if it were dry in the Morrow, that could be resubmitted
17 || to the owners, could it not?
18 B Yes, sir, it coculd.
19 Q You wouldn't say you would abandon the well and not
20 || convert it into an Abo well?
21 A No, sir, but we certainly do not have assurance of
22 || that fact.
23 MR. KELLAHIN: That's all.

24 MR. STAMETS: One more question. Mr. Barr, if the

25 || interest owners in the unit did not approve this well for
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1§ completion in the Abo would Atlantic Richfield plug and

2 | abandon the well if they were unsuccessful in the Morxrow?

3 THE WITNESS: I can't answer that. I just do not

4 1 know.

5 MR. STAMETS: Any other questions? Mr. Barr may be
6 | excused.

7 (THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)

8 MR. STAMETS: Anything further in this case?

9 MR. HINKLE: That's all we have.

10 MR. STAMETS: We will take the case under advisement.

1"
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1 REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE

2 I, SIDNEY F. MORRISH, a Certified Shorthand Reporter,

3| do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript

4 || of Hearing before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

5 | was reported by me, and the same is a true and correct record
6 || of the said proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill and

7 || ability. ;

" . Rk
T

ney F;/Morrish, C.S.R.
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AI'WOC@ Amoco Production Company
I 500 Joterann Bulding
PO Box 3092

Houston, Texas 77001

1. Do Staey
DO [ngn._-c-rmq
Manager

July 14, 197¢

File: JRI-986.51NM-2710

Re: Unorthodox Well Location
and Compulsory Pooling
No. 1 Empire State "33"
Eddy County, NM

Mr. Joe D, Ramey, Sec.-Dir,

New Mexico 0i) Conservation Commission
P, C. Box 2088

Santa Fe, NM 87501

- Dear Sir:

Atlantic Richfield Company has made application for an:
unorthodox gas well location ang compulsory pooling in
Eddy County, New Mexico.

We are informegd they desire to drill the No. 1 Empire State
"33" at a location 1320 from the south and West lines of
Section 33, T-17-S, R-28-EF and to pool all mineral interests
in the formations of the Pennsylvanian Age underlying the
W/2 of this section.

As an offset operator, Amoco Production Company has no

obje~tion to this application and hereby waives notice
and hearing.

Yours very truly,

7l L,

Cc: Atlantic Richfielqd Company
P. 0. Box 1610
Midland, Ty 797061

EHW:as

R g s 10




AtlanticRichficidCompany North Ametrican Producing Division
: Permian District
Post Otlice Box 1610

: Midland, Texas 79701
o (}f\/\ Telephone 915 682 8631 : ‘ ’

C. H. McClure

\/ .
District Land Manager

A 2\ g /:f&\‘
June 29, 1976 T O
JUL 180 %}
nTCEIVTTY =
Lq.k\”D Prﬁ &
-(_.‘ (U/.
2 N
Y4
’¢§/
Husky O0il Company dagtﬁi’
600 South Cherry Street
Denver, Colorado 80222 . &:
Re: Application for Unorthodox Well jUL_16]B75
Location and Compulsory Pooling N (
ARCO No. 1 Empire State "33" AHANHCRWHHHDLMMﬂM{
1320 feet from the south and west . LAND DEPT.

lines of Section 33, T-17-S, R-28-~E
Eddy County, New Mexico
Gentlemen:

According to ouvr information, you are a working interest owner
in lands offsetting Section 33, Township 17 South, Range 28
East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Attached is a copy of Applica-
tion cf Atlantic Richfield Company before the 0il Conservation
Commission, State of New Mexico, for an unorthodox well loca-

+tion and compulsory pooling pertaining to the subject well. If
you have no objections to the unorthodox location, we ask that
you sign the waiver and return one copy of this letter to this
office. On the other hand if you have objections or comments,
we would appreciate you informing of ycur objection. We have
requested t' 2 application to be included on the second examiner's
hearing in July which we expect to be held on either the 21st
or 28th. We, therefore, request your early response.

Very truly yours,

[
¥m. L. Embry
Land Department

WLE:1lcs
Enclosure

THE UNDERSIGNED HAS NO OBJECTIONS TO THE UNORTHODOX LOCATION.

‘ E/N ?’;LA;-J RE | , y
Z\Z7< ~ ///(é'f’/c//f DATE: /Z'/ /74

Lcyé:thndm'/'Us/ | | // /z

rd




AllanticRichtieldCompany Notth American Producing Division
) Permian District
Poslt Ollice Box 1610
Midland. Texas 79701
Tetephone 915682 8631

C. H. McClure

District Land Manager . o H E @ Eﬂ

June 29, 1976 JUL 6

AILANTIC RICHFIEL

lh

VE @
1976
D CUMPANY

LAND DEPT.

Mr. Walter Solt
713 Carper Drive
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Re: Application for Unorthodox Well
Location and Compulsory Pooling
ARCO N¢. 1 Empire State “33"
1320 feet from the south and west
lines of Section 33, T-17-S, R-28-E
Eddy County, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Solt:

According to our infeormation, you are a working interest owner

in lands offsetting Section 33, Township 17 South, Range 28

East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Attached is a copy of Applica-~
tion of Atlantic Richfield Company before the 0il Conservation

Commission, State of New Mexico, for an unorthodox well loca-
~tion and compulsory pooling pertaining to the subject well.
you have no objections to the unorthodox location, we ask tha
you sign the waiver and return one copy of this letter to thi
office. On the other hand if you have objections or comments
we would appreciate you inferming of your objection. We have
requested the application to be included on the second examin
hearing in July which we expect to be held on either the 21st
or 28th. We, therefeore, reguest your early response.

Very truly yours,

Wm. L. Embry
Land Department

WLE:1lcs
Enclosure

THE UNDERSIGNED HAS NO OBJECTIONS TO THE UNORTHODOX LOCATION.

.HRLTER SOLT'

s ///% C///(//// pATE: _ 7/ -~

If
t
S

exr's

Y O




AllanticRichfieldCompany Noilth American Producing Division '
. : Permian District AA )
: Post Office Box 1610 RECEIVED JUL Dt W.ﬁ_/b\

Midland, Texas 79701 g
Telephone 915682 8631 - !
C.H.McClure :

District Land Manager
JUL 71976

Harvey E. Yates Company AILANTIC RICHFIELD CUMPANY,

Suite 1000, Security National Bank Bldg. LAND DEPT.
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

June 29, 1976

Re: Application for Unorthodox Well
Locaticn and Compulsory Pooling
ARCO No. 1 Empire State “33"

" 1320 feet from the south and west
lines of Section 33, T-17-S, R-28-E
Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

According to our information, you are a working interest owner
in lands offsetting Section 33, Township 17 South, Range 28
East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Attached is a copy of ‘Applica-
tion of Atlantic Richfield Company befrve the 0il Conservation
Commission, State of New Mexico, for an unorthodox well loca-

- tion and compulscry pooling pertaining to the subject well. If
you have no objections to the unorthodox iocation, we ask that
.you sign the waiver and return one copy of this letter to this
office. On the other hand if you have objections or comments,
we would appreciate you informinag of your objection. We have
requested the application to be included on the seccnd examiner's
hearing in July which we expect to be held on either the 21st
or 28th. We, thereiore, request your early response.

Very truly yours,

S C,)
l,L. r -—mﬁy‘/\
Wm. L. Embry

Land Department

WLE:1lcs
Enclosure

T UNDERSIGNED HAS NO OBJECTIONS TO THE UNORTHODOX LOCATION.
HARVEY E.“XATES COMPANY

MV" DATE :_7_,&,1[2/,
- OO | T




AtlanticRichficldCompany rlorth American Producing Division

Permian District . Am
Post Cllice Box 1610 : -
Midland, Texas 79701 : Y -
Telephone 915 682 §631 : :: . V

RE@EWE@

District Land Manager ) /

June 29, 1976

"JUL 71976
Mr. R. L. Burrow AILARIIC RICHFIELD CUMPANY,
P. O. Box 706 LAND DEPT.
Roswell, New Mexico 88201
Re: Application for Unorthodox Well ; ..

Location and Compulsory Pooling
ARCO No. 1 Empire State "33"

1320 feet from the south and west
lines »nf Section 33, T-17-S, R-28-E
Eddy C.unty, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Burrow:

According to our information, you are a working interest owner
in lands offsetting Section 33, Township 17 South, Range 28
East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Attached is a copy of Applica-
tion of Atlantic Richfield Company before the 0il Conservation
Commission, State of New Mexicc, for an unorthodox well loca-
tion and compulsory pooling pertaining to the subject well. If
you have no objections to the unorthodox location, we ask that
you sign the waiver and return one copy of this letter to this
office. On the other hand if you have objections or comments,
we would appreciate you informing of your objection. We have
requested the application to be includeé on the second examiner's
hearing in July which we expect to be held on either the 2lst

or 28th. We, therefore, request your early response.

Very truly yours,

=4 Wm. L. E;::;QJZLV‘l

Land LDepartment

WLE:1lcs
Enclosure

THE UNDERSIGNED HAS NO OBJECTIONS TO THE UNORTHODOX LOCATION.

k. L. BURROW _
) of Y -

R e VTR st DATE: /-

e 7= 22 U

AV




T o T — » 2 ]

AllanticRichficldCompany North American Procucing Division .
) Permian District . Ab
Posl Oltice Box 1610 N
Midland, Texas 79701 &
Telephone 915 682 8631 . Y\::‘3(""/6'
C.H.McClure X
District Land Manager

Jl.xne 29, 1.976 | | ’JDI{E@—EU‘E}}E!—

“JUL 81976

AILANTIC RICHFIELD CUMPANY
LAND DEPT.
Fxxon Company, USA
P. O. Box 1600
Midland, Texas 79701

~Re: Application for Unorthodox Well
Location and Compulsory Pooling
ARCO No. 1 Empire State "33"
1320 feet from the south and west
lines of Section 33, T-17-S, R-28-E
Eddy County, New Mexico

.Gentlemen:

According to our informaticn, you are a working interest owner
in lands offsetting Section 33, Township 17 South, Range 28
East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Attached is a copy of applica-
tion of Atlantic Richfield Company before the 0il Conservation
Commission, State of New Mexico, for an unorthodox well loca-

+ v..r.-tion and compulscry pooling pertaining to the subject well. If
you have no objections to the unorthodox location, we ask that

. - you sign the waiver and return one copy of this letter to this

office. On the other hand if you have objections or comments,
we would appreciate you informing of your objection. We have
requested the application to be included on the second examiner's
hearing in July which we expect to be held on either the 21st
or 28th. We, therefore, request your early response. } : ' -

Very truly yours,

Land Department

WLE:1lcs
Enclosure

THE UNDERSIGNED HAS NO OBJECTIONS TO THE UNORTHODOX LOCATION.
oo 2
EXXON GQuRA:

(:::;%;;é%;;/i;ééijZ_,___\\ L ' DATE: July 7, 1976
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AtlanticRichtieldCompany North American Producing Division
Permian District . /‘r .\
Post Oflice Box 1610 \\
: Midland, Texas 79701 ' K
Teicphone 915682 8631 . 37
C. H. McClure . .

Oistrict Land Manager
‘JuL 8197

'AILANTIC RICHFIELD CUMPARY.
LAND DEPT.

June 29, 1976

Exxon Comnpany, USA
P. O. Box 1600
Midland, Texas 79701

Re: Application for Unorthodox Well
Location and Compulsory Pooling
ARCO No. 1 Empire State "33"
1320 feet from the south and west
lines of Section 33, T-17-S, R-28-E
Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

According to our information, you are a working interest owner
in lands offsetting Section 33, Township 17 South, Range 28
East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Attached is a copy <f applica-
tion of Atlantic Richfield Company before the 0il Conserxrvation
Commission, State of New Mexico, for an unorthodox well loca-
+- v -tion and compulsory pooling pertaining to the subject well. If
’ you have no objections to the unorthodox location, we ask that
. you sign the waiver and return one copy of this letter to this
office. On the other hand if you have objections or comments,
we would apprecizte you informing of your cbjection. We have |
requested the application to be included on the second examiner's |
hearing in July which we expect to be held on either the 21lst }
or 28th. We, therefore, request your early response. . , . i
i
:
]

Very truly yours,

L&;“"‘*’&Q«m&‘”\
Vm. L. Embry . ) !
Land Department %

WLE:1lcs
Enclosure

THE UNDERSiGNED HAS NO OBJECTIONS T0 THE UNORTHODOX LOCATION.

W DATE: July 7, 1976




AtlanticRichicldCompuny North Ametrican Producing Division

Permian District T AB\
Post Ollice Box 1610 -

Midland, Texas 79701 ; ;
Telephone 915 682 8631 . : a‘ ;

H[E@EWE@

District Land Manager
JUL ¢ 197G

Ameri petrofina C ¢ o AILANTIC RICHFIELD CUMPANY
mexican etxorina ocmpany o exas .
P. O. Box 1311 LAND DEPT.

Big Spring, Texas 79720

June 29, 1976

Re: Application for Unorthodox Well
Location and Compulsory Pooling
ARCO No. 1 Empire State "33"
1320 feet from the south and west
lines of Section 33, T-17-S, R-28-E
Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Accoxrding to our information, you are a working interest owner
in lands offsetting Section 33, Township 17 South, Range 28
East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Attached is a copy of Applica-
tion of Atlantic Richfield Company before the 0il Conservation
Commission, State of New Mexico, for an unorthodox well loca-
tion and compulsory ‘pooling pertaining to the sukject well. If
you have no objectiocns to the unorthodox location, we ask that
.you sign the waiver and return one copy of this letter to this
office. On the other hand if you have objections or comments,
we would appreciate you informing of your objection. We have
requested the application to be included on the second examiner's
hearing in July which we expect to be held on either the 21st
or 28th. We, therefore, request your early response.

Very truly yours,

Wm. L. Embry
Land Department

WLE:1lcs
Enclosure

THE UNDERSIGNED HAS NO OBJECTICNS TO THE UNORTHODOX LOCATION.

-AMERICAN PETROFINA COMPANY OF TEXAS

RN
i (,L ///I Aoy e 3. C. Chapman for DATE:M
R.C. Bott, District Mgr. of Production
o




AtlanticRichfieldCompany North American Producing Division T
. Penmian District . -
Post Olfice Box 1610 £ ﬁ EE'L
Midiand, Texas 79701 . ;‘: f?
Telephone 915 682 8631 . Q 4
C. H. McCiure
District Land Manager

e [peEse VE@

JUL ¢ 1976
AILANTIC RICHFIELT CUMPANY,

LAND DEPT.
Mr. Jerry Curtis
605 South 15th Street
Artesia, New Mexico 88210
Re: Application for Unorthodox Well ’ - ..

! Location and Compulsory Pooling
ARCO No. 1 Empire State "33"
1320 feet from the south and west
lines of Section 33, T-17-S, R-28-E
Eddy County, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Curtis:

According to our information, you are a working interest owner
in lands offsetting Section 33, Township 17 South, Range 28
East, Eddy Countyv New Mexico. Attached is a copy of Applica-
tion of Atlantic n.ichfield Company before the 0il Conservation
Commission, State of New Mexico, for an unorthodox well loca-
tion and compulsory pooling pertaining to the subject well. If,
. you have no objz2ctions to the unorthodox location, we ask that
you sign the waiver and return one copy of this letter to this
office. On the other hand if you have objections or comments,
wa would appreciate you informing of your objection. We have
requested the application to be included on the second examiner's
hearing in July which we expect ©to be held on either the 21st
or 28th. We, therefore, request your early response, i

Very truly yours,

Lo
Wm. L. Embry
Land Department

WLE:1lcs
Enclosure

THE UNDERSIGNED HAS NO OBJECTIONS TO THE UNORTHODOX LOCATION.
JERRY CURTIS

)0,447 ‘?%fﬂffjgi, DATE: 6’/2(;4?17

¥ /

o




AttanticRichticldCompany North American Producing Division
Permiun Disirict . b
. Post Office Box 1610 &

Midland, Texas 79701 D &@E“ QE
/ Telephone 915 682 8631 .

C.H.McClure ‘ ‘
District Land Manager JUL 12 1876 - JUL 6 1976
AILANNG RICHFIELD CUMPARY,
June 29, 1976 LAND DEPT.

Sun 0il Company
P. O. Box 1861
Midland, Texas 79701 N

Re: Application for Unorthodox Well
Location and Compulsory Pooling
ARCO No. 1 Empire State "33"
1320 feet from the south and west
lines of Section 33, T-17-S, R-28-E
Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

According to our information, you are a working interest owner
in lands offsetting Section 33, Township 17 South, Range 28
East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Attached is a copy of Applica-
tion of Atlantic Richfield Company before the 0il Ccnservation
Commission, State of New Mexico, for an unorthodox well loca-

. tion and compulscry pooling pertaining to the subject well. If
you have no objections to the unorthodox location, we ask that
you sign the waiver and return one copy of this letter to this
offi~ze. On the other hand if you have objections or comments,
we would appreciate you informing of your objecticn. We have
requested the applicaticn to be included on the second examiner's
hearing in July which we expect to be held on either the 21st
or 28th. We, therefore, regquest youxr early response.

Very truly yours,
2 (7
AS <.
¥m. L. Embry
A v A

.
hd PR TN v o e
Lana vepal cuil

WLE:1lcs .
Enclosure )

THE UNDERSIGNED HAS NO OBJECTIONS TO THE UNORTHODOX LOCATION.

SUN OIL COMPANY

UL Yy on e 117




MicmchﬁcmCompany North American Producing Division
ermian District d b\\

Post Office Box 1610 D ‘ v - L g
Midland, Texas 79701 iE @ [En VE : ((,
Telephone 915 682 8631 .

C.H. McClure ‘
District Land Manager JUL 12 1976
. AILANTIC RICHFIELD gyuppny
June 29, 1976 LAND DEPT, -
Castle & Wigzell
Penroc Oil Corporation
P.0O. Box 831
Midland, Texas 79701 ) ’ -

Re: Application for Unorthodox Well
Location and Compulsory Pooling
ARCO No. 1 Empire State "33"
1320 feet from the south and west
lines of Section 33, T-17-S5, R-28-E
Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

According to our information, you are a workirg interest owner
in lands offsetting Section 33, Township 17 South, Xange 28
East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Attached is a copy of Applica-
tion of Atlantic Richfield Company before the 0il Conservation
Commission, State of New Mexico, for an unorthodox well loca-

."tion and compulscry -pooling pertaining to the subject well. If
you have no objections to the unorthodox location, we ask that
you sign the waiver and return one copy of this letter to this
office. ©On the other hand if you have objections or comments,
we would appreciate you informing of your objection. We have
reguested the application to be included on the seccnd examiner's
hearing in July which we expect to be held on either the 21st
or 28th. We, therefore, regquest your early response.

Very truly yours,
y

l&:-'“‘*’&é’wv"fj

Wm. L. Embry

Land Department

WLE:1lcs
Enclosure

THE UNDERSIGKED HAS NO OBJECTIONS TO THE UNORTHODCX LOCATION.

= 7) ' o -
‘,_;,2./?/ ) //,, o 72»0 5 pATE: -/ - 74
- e ,/"' "/7‘ -




AtlanticRichlicldCompany North American Producing Division ,
/ Permian Distiict j
’ Post Office Box 1610 e

Midland, Texas 78701 ‘ 3
Telephone 915 652 8631 . 3
C. H. McClure . ‘

District Land Manager

. ' %E@&NE_@]

JuL 121976
" AILANTIC RICHFIELD CUMPANY
Marbob Energy Corporation LAND DEPT.
P. 0. Box 304
Artesia, New Mexico 88210 -

Re: Application for Unorthodox Well
Location and Compulsory Pooling
ARCO No. 1 Empire State "33"

1320 feet from the south and west
lines of Section 33, T-17-S, R-28-E
Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

According to our information, you are a working interest owner
in lands offsetting Section 33, Township 17 South, Range 28
East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Attached is a copy of Applica-
tion of Atlantic Richfield Company before the 0il Conservation
Comnmission, State of New Mexico, for an unorthodox well loca-
tion and compulsory pooling pertaining to the subject well. If
you have no objections to the unorthodox location, we ask that
vyou sign the waiver and return one copy of this letter to this
office. On the other hand if you have objections or comments,
we wouléd appreciate you informing of your objection. We have
requested the application to pe included on ths second examiner's
hearing in July which we expect to bs keld on eitherx the 2lst
or 28th. We, therefore, request your early response.

Very truly yours,
"

4
Wm. L. Embry
Land Department

WLE:1lcs
Enclosure

THE UKDERSIGHED HAS NO OBbECTIONS TO THE UNOKTHODCX LOCATION.

i MARBOB ENERGY CORPORATION

7 ,A’% V/(/’/Vé% , D.;\'I‘E: _%:7 / /2’%1




Atlanticltichtieln om;\vany North American Producing Division
4 Permian District T At\\
Post Olfice Box 1610 )
Midtand, Texas 79701 .
Telephone 915 652 8631 ) Qt ’;

C.H.McClure
, District Land Manager

e [DESEIVEQ

“JUL 141976

AiLANTIC RICHFIELD CUMPANY,
LAND DEPT.

Samedan 0il Corporation : ’
2207 Wilco Building
Midland, Texas 79701

Re: Application for Unorthodox Well
Location and Compulsory Pooling
ARCO No. 1 Empire State "33"
1320 feet from the south and west
lines of Section 33, T-17-S§, R-28-E
Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

According to our information, you are a working interest owner
in lands offsetting Section 33, Township 17 South, Range 28
East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Attached is a copy of Applica-
tion of Atlantic Ricthfield Company before the 0il Conservation
Commission, State of New Mexico, for an unorthodox well loca-
tion and compulsory ponling pertaining to the subject well. If
you have no objections te the unorthodox location, we ask that
vyou sign the waiver and return one copy of this letter to this
office. On the other hand if you have objections or comments,
we would appreciate you informing of your objection. We have
requested tone application to be included on the second examiner's
hearing in July which we expect to be held on either the 21st
or 28th. We, therefore, request your early response.

Very truly yours,

[—35

Wm. L. Embry
Land Department

WLE:1lcs
Enclosure

THE UNDERSIGNED HAS NO OBJECTIONS TO THE UNORTHODCX LOCATION,

SAMEDAN OIL CORPORATION
//z/ -,
Tl

4 /‘/(; ,/(’ .-‘ H ”7/7 . -~ / / Pty ,
/ %?/7////// L // (/Z/L/ {/Lﬁi'/(/"—-’/.-_.__m-- DATE : /3 / /./(/:
/ { . 7 ; /




ANumﬂﬂﬁEﬁthCompany North American Producing Division
Permian District . :
Post Ottice Box 1610 N

Midland. Texas 79701 @é\ - B
Telephoric 915 682 8631 y Cé\/ .

C.H. McClure ) (/( l/é\o

District Land Manager ) <

June 29, 1976

Dapco, Inc. ’ IE@[E yE
1025 Petroleum Building

Denver, Colorado 80202
"JUL 141976

ALARTIC RICHFIELD CUMVAN‘Y.
LAND LEPT.

Re: Application for Uncrthodox Well
Location and Compulsory Pooling
ARCO No. 1 Empire State "“33"

1320 feet from the south and west
lines of Section 33, T-17-S, R-28-E
Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

According to our information, you are a working interest owner
in lands offsetting Section 33, Wownship 17 South, Range 28
East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Attached is a copy of Applica-
tion of Atlantic Richfield Company before the 0il Conservation
Commission, State of New Mexico, for an unorthodox well loca~-

.~ :tion and compulsory pocling pertaining to the subject well. If
you have no objections to the unorthodox location, we ask that
.you sign the waiver and return one copy of this lLetter to this
office. On the other hand if you have objections or comments,
we would appreciate you informing of your objection. We have
requested the application to be included on the second examiner's
hearing in July which we expect to be held on either the 21lst
or 28th. We, therefore, request your early response.

Very truly yours, , :

)

-
3oy |
Wm. L. Embry ¢
Land Deparﬁment

WLE:1cs
Enclosure

THE UNDERSIGNED HAS NO OBJECTIONS TO THE UNORTHGDOX LOCATION.

DEPCO, INC.

(/)//{/) &/‘W . DATE: f7!




AtlanticRichlioddCompany Noith Amcrican Producing Division
, Peirmian District
— Post Office Box 1610
Midland, Texas 79701
Telephone 915682 8631

C.H. McClure ,,p,\ 'J(/D

. District Lond Manager

June 29, 1976

Myco Industries
207 South Fourth Street
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Re: Application for Unorthodox Well
Location and Compulsory Pooling
ARCO No. 1 Empire State "33"
1320 feet from the south and west
lines of Section 33, T-17-S, R-2B-E
Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

According to our information, you are a working interest owner
in lands offsetting Section 33, Township 17 South, Range 28
East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Attached is a copy of Applica-
tion of Atlantic Richfield Company before the 0il Conservation
Commission, State of New Mexico, for an unorthodox well loca-
-~ +»~.:-tion and cowpulscry pooling pertaining to the subject well. If
you have no objections to the unorthodox location, we ask that
.you sign the waiver and return one copy of this letter to this
office. On the other hand if you have objections or comments,
we would appreciate you informing of your objection. We have
requested the application to be included on the second examiner's
hearing in July which we expect to be held on either the 21st
or 28th. We, therefore, request your early response.

Very truly yours,
l&r’”’iﬁfw"”j
Wm. L. Embry

Land vepartment

WLE:1lcs
Enclosure

THE UNDERSIGNED HAS NO OBJECTIONS TO THE UNORTHODOX LOCATION.

l'viYCO INDUSTRIES

’//27////:7”/ DATE: /2 - D6
3 <Ef:f:/’f '




B f. byt

e
.
,

licRichticldCompany North American Producing Division
Permian Distrct

~ Post Office Box 1610
Midland, Texas 79701
Telephone 915682 8631

AN

C.H.McClure
District Land Manager

June 29, 1976 o

RECEIV__ -obL 1 197

Mr. S. P. Yates
207 South Fourth Street .
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Re: Application for Unorthodex Well -
Location and Compulsory Pooling
ARCO No. 1 Empire State "33"
1320 feet- from the south and west
lines of Section 33, T-17-S, R-28-E
Eddy County, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Yates:

According to our information, you are a working interest owner
.in lands offsetting Section 33, Township 17 South, Range 28
East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Attached is a copy of Applica-
tion of Atlantic Richfield Company before the 0il Conservation
Commission, State of New Mexico, for an unorthodox well loca-
~- .- tion and compulsory pocling pertaining to the subject well. If;
you have no objections to the unorthodox location, we ask that
. you sign the waiver and return one copy of this letter to this
office. On the other hand if you have n~bjections or comments,
we would appreciate you informing of youxr objection. We have
requested the application to be inciuded on the second examiner's
hearing in July which we expect to be held on eithex the 21st
or 28th. We, therefore, request your early response.

Very truly yours,
Wm. L. Embry
Land Department

WLE:1lcs
Enclosure

THE UNDERSIGNED HAS NO OBJECTIONS TO THE UNORTHODOX LOCATIOHN.

S. P. Yates ’ - o

pATE: /- 76‘

=

N

b e v = b g e o+

e 8 e T —— s e



‘Mﬁ' !'ufhlink!Compnny North American Producing Division
; Permian District T A o
Post Office Box 1610 . :;
Midland, Texas 79701 '
Telephione 815682 8631 RECE]VED Jul { 1375 .

C. H. McClure
. District Land Manager

June 29, 1976

Yates Petroleum Corporation
207 South Fourth Street
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

" Re: Application for Unorthodox Well
Location and Compulsory Pooling
ARCO No. 1 Empire State "33"
1320 feet from the south and west
lines of Section 33, T-17-S, R-28-E
Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen: o ' -

-~

According to our information, ywu are a working interest owner
in lands offsetting Section 33, Township 17 South, Range 28
East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Attached is a copy of Applica-
tion of Atlantic Richfield Company before the 0il Conservation
Commission, State of New Mexico, for an unorthodox well loca-

= tion and compulscry poeling pertaining to the subject well. If
you have no objecticns to the un~nrthodox location, we ask that

. .you sign the waiver and return one copy of this letter to this
office. On the other hand if you have objections or comments,
we would appreciate you informing of your objection. We have
requested the application to be included on the second examiner's
hearing in July which we expect to be held on either the 2lst
or 28th. We, therefore, request your early response.

Very truly yours, : .

R L. 1
lﬁ:. L. E;;ry

Lang Deparﬁment

WLE:1lcs
Enclosure

THE UNDERSIGNED HAS NO OBJECTIONS TO THE UNORTHODOX LOCATION.

YATES - PETROLEUM CORPORATION

/ : ] DATE: 7’/’7é




AllanticRichficldCompany Norih American Producing Division
. Pceemian District / oo Ajb\
Post Ofticc Box 1610 y
. Midland, Texas 73701 . R .
Telephone 915 682 8631 J‘\.Y\ Vx . V
C.H.McClure :
, District Land Manager ’

June 29, 1976

Mr. Martin Yates IIIX
207 South Fourth Street
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Re: Application for Unorthodox Well
Location and Compulsory Pooling
ARCO No. 1 Empire State “33"
1320 feet from the south and west
lines of Section 33, T-17-S, R-28-E
Eddy County, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Yates:

According to our information, you are a working interest owner
in lands offsetting Section 33, Township 17 South, Range 28
East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Attached is a copy of Applica-
tion of Atlantic Richfield Company before the 0il Conservation
Commission, State of New Mexico, for an uncrthodox well loca-

--+. = .. -tion and compulsory :posling pertaining to the subject well. 7€
‘you have no objectiocns to the unorthodox location, we ask that
.you sign the waiver and return one copy of this letter to this
office. On the other hand if you have objections or comments,
we wouléd appreciate you informing of your objection. We have
requested the application to be included on the second examiner's
hearing in July which we expect to be held on either the 21st
or 28th. We, therefore, reguest your early responsc.

Very truly yours,

l-u"“"‘fy@‘&«l
Wm. L. Embry

bLand Department

WLE:1lcs
Enclosure

THE UNDERSIGNED HAS NO OBJECTIONS TO THE UNORTHODOX LOCATICH.

$ | e

» . 4 . I
Martain es JIIXI : '- Co .
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AtlanticRichlictdCompany Notth American Producing Division
Permian District

Post Ollicc Box 1610

Midtand, Te zas 79701
Telephone 915 G682 8631

) C.H.McClure
District Land Manager

June 29, 1976

Abo Petroleum Corporation
407 South Fourth Street
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Re: Application for Unorthodox Well
Location and Compulsory Pooling
ARCO No. 1 Empire State "33"

1320 feet from the south and west
lines of Section 33, T-17-S, R-28-E
Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

According to our information, you are a working interest owner
-in lands offsetting Section 33, Township 17 South, Range 28
East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Attached is a copy of Applica-
tion of Atlantic Richfield Company before the 0il Conservation
Commission, State of New Mexico, for an unorthodox well loca-

«~-tion and compulsory pocoling pertaining to thz subject well. If
you have no objections to the unorthodox location, we ask that
you sign the waiver and return one copy of this letter to this -
offiice. On the other hand if you have objections or comments,
we would appreciate you Informing of your objection. We have
requested the application to be included on the second examinerxr's
hearing in July which we expect to be held on either the 2lst
or 28th. We, therefore, request your early response.

Very truly yours,

WLE:1lcs
Znclosure

THE UNDERSIGNED HAS NO OBJECTIONS TO THE UNORTHODOX LOCATION.

DATE: /— 7/7_,é/




Attant.cRichtieldCompany Noith American Producing Division
Permian District . E\
Post Office Box 1610 ‘ j
Midland, Texas 79701 Y ™
Telephone 915632 8631 W E@E W& \QV

C.H.McCluic .
. District Land Manager _ ' JUL 197
. 2 &
June 29, 1976 “mecl_ﬁ:{c[})ﬁ[;;? CUMPANY

H & S 0il Company
Carper Building
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Re: Application for Unorthodox Well
Location and Compulsory Fooling
ARCO No. 1 Empire State "33"
1320 feet from the south and west
lines of Section 33, T-17-S, R-28-E

Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

According to our information, you are a working interest owner
in lands offsetting Section 33, Township 17 South, Range 28
East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Attached is a copy of Applica-
tion of Atlantic Richfield Company before the 0il Conservation
Commission, State of New Mexico, for an unorthodox well loca-

. tion and compulsory pooling pertaining to the subject well. If
you have no objections to the unorthodox location, we ask that

- you sign the waiver and return one copy of this letter to this
office. On the other hand if you have objections or comments,
we would appreciate you informing of your objection. We have
requested the application to be included on the second examiner's
hearing in July which we expect to be held on either the 21lst
or 28th. We, therefore, request your early response.

Very truly yours,

WLE:1lcs
Enclosure

THE UNDERSIGNED HAS NO OBJECTIONS TO THE UNORTHODOX LOCATION.

A j CZZ% YA ] | - ’7/ / /7 2




AtlanticRichticldCompany North American Producing Division
. Permian District . : k
Posl Olfice Box 1610 o s

Midland, Texos 79701

Telephone 815 6828631. - f L@E WE QV

C.H. McClure
District Lang Manager

June 29, 1976 \¢ANHCRmHHﬂDlMMrMH

LAND DEPT,

Kincaid & Watson Drilling Company
P. O. Box 536 4 9%
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Re: Application for Unorthodox Well
Location and Compulsory Pooling
ARCO No. 1 Empire State "33"
1320 feet from the south and west
lines of Section 33, T-17-S, R-28-E
Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

According to our information, you are a working interest owner
in lands offsetting Section 33, Township 17 South, Range 28
East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Attached is a copy of Applica-
tion of Atlantic Richfield Company before the 0il Conservation
Commission, State of New Mexico, for an unorthodox well loca-

- tion and compulsory pooling pertaining to the subject well. If
you have no objections to the unorthodox location, we ask that
you sign the waiver and return one copy of this letter to this
office. On the other hand if you have objections or comments,
we would appreciate you informing of your objection. We have
requested the aprlication to be included on the second examiner's
hearing in July which we expect to be held on either the 21st
or 28th. We, therefore, request your early response.

Very truly yours,

l&J
Wn. L. Embry
Land Department

WLE:1lcs
Bnclosure

THE UNDERSIGNED HAS NO OBJECTIONS TO THE UNORTHCDOX LOCATION.

NCATD & WATSON DRITLLING COMPANY

DATE:

WUt nave any acreage in this area.
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P . . :l “
Peitinan Dootis / \ “
Puai Gl Box 1610 ' [} N

Midlard. Texas, 79701 . - L
Telephone 815682 6631 //

C. H. McClure ' . x‘ e
District Land fanager ’ D [ {{’ E“ \ld L
. \c. 1

June 29, 1976 - : - jUL 9 19"6

' AILAI LG Rlcmmu cumg&

- MN

Marathon OIl Company
P.O. Box 552
Midland, Texas 79701

Re: Application for Unorthodox Well . - .
Location and Compulsory Pooling :
ARCO No. 1 Empire State "33"
1320 feet from the south and west
lines of Section 33, T-17-S, R-28-E
Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

According to our information, you are a working interest- owner
in lards offsetting Section 33, Township 17 South, Range 28
East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Attached is a copy of Applica-
tion of Atlantic Richfield Company before the 0il Conservation
Commission, State of New Mexico, for an unoxrthodox well loca~
-‘tion and compulsory pooling pertaining to the subject well. If!
you have no objections to the unorthodox location, we ask that
you sign the waiver and return one copy of this letter to this
office. On the other hand if you have objections or comments,
we would appreciate you informing of your objection. We have
requested the application to be included on the second examincr's
hearing in July which we expect to be held on either the 21lst

or 28th. We, therefore, request your early response.

Very truly yours,

RECEIVED

L{j ﬁfvv» . - . ) o
wm. L. Embry _ . JuL b 1970
Land ucpa;»‘j‘r 7t ) ’ -

PERMIAN - LAND,
WLE:1lcs
Enclosure

THE UNDERSIGHNED HAS NO OBJECTIONS TO THE UNORTHRODOX LOCATION.

’
MARATHON OIXIL COMPANY

\L\b f" M &«\ , baTEs July 8. 1976

DleruL Oper atlons ‘Ianag)(,r




Vet O P g m e b

AttanticRichficldCompany North Amcrican Producing Division
Permian District .
Post Office Box 1610 -

Midland, Texas 79701 : “ -
Telephone 315682 8631 . {
C.H. McClure

llr]g EGEAVE @

District Land Manager

June 29, 1976

» “JUL 61976
Mr. Tom L. Ingram . AILANTIC RICHFIELD CUMPANY,
P. O. Box 1757 LAND DEFT.,
Roswell, New Mexico 88201 v
jRe: Application for Unorthodox Well o : .

Location and Compulsory Pooling
ARCO No. 1 Empire State "33"

1320 feet from the south and west
lines of Section 33, T-17-S5, R-28B-E
Eddy County, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Ingram:

According to our information, you are a working interest owner

in lands offsetting Section 33, Township 17 South, Range 28

East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Attached is a copy of Applica-
tion of Atlantic Richfield Company before the Qil Conservation
Commission, State of New Mexico, for an unorthodox well loca-
tion and compulsory pooling pertaining to the subject well. If'!
you have no objections to the unorthodox location, we ask that
you sign the waiver and return one copy of this letter to this
office. On the other hand if you have objections or comments,

we would appreciate you informing of your objection. We have
requested the application to be includéd on the second examiner's
hearing in July which we expect to be held on either the 21st

or 28th. We, therefore, regquest your early response. : -

Very truly yours,

M"?//
LU < QW\‘&’./l
Wm. L. Embry

Land Department

WLE:1lcs
Enclosure

THE UNDERSIGNED HAS NO OBJECTIONS TO THE UNORTHODOX LOCATION.

_TOM L. INGRAM

. A o .
dm%&%‘ DATE : 7<1-7 A




]
15T OF .{ SET OPERATORS TO ANRCO #1 EMPIRE LTATE "a3"
{1220 [cut F58W1L Section 34, T-17--5,

jlondo 01} & Gas Company
P. .0. BOx 1610
Midland, Texas 79701

Anovco Production Company
P. 0. Box 3092
Mouston, Tcxas 77001

e
Yates Petroleum Corporation 4
207 South Fourth Street
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Mr. S. P. Yates ¢///
207 South Fourth Street
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Mr. Martin Yates III Ve
207 South Fourth Street
Artesia, Ncw Mexico 88210

Harvey E. Yates Company ///
Suite 1000, Security National Bank Blde.
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Mr. J. O. Miller

P. 0. Box 892

lago Vista, Texas 78641

- Rusky 0il Company vd
.600 South Cherry Street
Denver, Colorado 80222

Castle & Wigzell
Penroc 0il Corporation
P. O. Box 831

Midland, Texas 79701

Mr. Eugene E. Nearburg, et al
4219 Sigma Road -
Dallas, Texas 75240

Mr., Joe A. Warren
7504 South 69 East Court
Tulsa, Oklahoma 74113

: Watson Driltihg Company

D Toaw ESF

Artesag(/ﬁg:UMe;:;;\Eﬁglo

Petroleum Corporation of Texas
79 f’. " ﬂ‘ !e,“)’)l1 C/«'nfllhjén v

SIEcATinl e Tox 2002

A&%es&eT—beu Mexico~88219

Kindai

H & S 0il Company /
Carper Building v
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Hanson 0il Corporation
. 3, Box 1515
Roswell, New Mesxiocw 6201

armah Oil & Gas Company
600 VWestern United Life Building
Midland, Texas 79701
v
Suu 011 Company
P. 0. Box 1861
Midland, Texas 79701

{

R-28-E, Lddy County, New Mexico)

Depeo, Inc, ,//
1025 Petroleum Building
Denver, Colordo 80202

Tenneco 0il Company

Suite 1200, 1860 Lincoln Street
Denver, Colorado 80203
Attention: Mr, D, D. Myers

Continental 0il Company
P. O. Box 431
Midland, Texas 79701

Cities Service 01l Company
P.- 0. Box 1919
_ Midland, Texas 79701

" Marathon 0il Company L//
P. O. Box 552
Midland, Texas 79701

Exxon Company. IISA ~
P. 0. Box 1600
Midland, Texas 79701

American Petrofina Company of Texas
P. O. Box 1311
Big Spring, Texas 79720

Mr. Walter Solt v
713 Carper Drive
- Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Abo Petroleum Cerporation
407 South Fourth Street
#rtesia, New Mexico 88210

Myco Industries
207 South Fourth Street
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Mr., Tom L. Ingram V//
P. 0. Box 1757
Roswell, New Mexico 88201 .

C&K Petroleum, Inc.
607 Midland National Bank Bu11d1ng
Midland, Texas 79701

Mr, Vilas P. Sheldon

P. 0. Box 2369

South Padre Island _
Port Isabelle, Texas 78578

Featherstone Farmsg,; Inc,.
236 Petroleum Building
Houswell, New Mexico 88201

Franklin, Aston & Fair, Inc,
P. O, Box 1090
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Wilson 0Oil Company
P. 0. Box 1297
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Mr, F, D, Shufflébarger
P, 0. Pox 1014
Albuquerque, New Mexien 87103




{
L1ST ()FQ.- FSET OPEHRANTORS TO ARCO #1 EMDIHLL STATE 33"

(1320 fret FSSWL Scction 33, T-17-8, H-28-E, Eddy County, Hew Mexico)

Samedan 011 Corporation
2207 Wilco Butlding
Midland, Texas 79701

Mr. R. L. Burrow ATAI NSO

a2
Pr--0-Box 706~ 7¢°
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Red lake 0il Company

P, O. Drawer W )

Artesia, New Mexico 88210
L.

Mr. S. A. Lanning

1102 Hermosa--Drive

Artesia, New Mexico 883210

,;,,;_;— 20, 42, ¢ hAroS o>

Mr. J. H. Moore
314 Gulf Building
Midland, Texas 79701

Mr. Van Welch, Jr.
Booker Buillding
Arteslia, New Mexico 88210

Mr. Jerry Curtis e
605 South 15th Street
Artesla, New Mexico 88210

" Marbob Energy Corporation

P. O. Box 304
Artesia, New Mexico 88210
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Docket Ho. 21-76

Dockets Nos. 22-76 and 23-7C nre tentatively set for hearing on August 4 and August 18, 1974, Applications
for hearing rast be tiled at least 22 days in advance of hearing date,

DOCKET:  EXAMIUER UZARIDNG - WELJESDAY - JUIY 21, 1976

9 AM, - OIL CONSERVATICH CUMISSICH CCHFERENCE ROTM,
STATE LAND CFFICE BUIIDING, SANTA £, NEW MWEXICO

The following cases w1ll be heerd before Filechard L. Stamets, Exanirer, or Panlel S, hutter, Alternate Exanminer:

ALLCWABLE: (1) Consideration cf the allcwable producticn of gas for Augush, 1976, from seventeen prorated
pools in lLea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.

(2) Consideration of the allowable productiocn of gas for August, 1976, from four prorated pools
in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Courties, llew Mexico.

CASE 5715: Applicaticn of Marathon 0il Company for a unit agreemxent, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the lorthneast Arderson Ranch Unit Area cormprising 2,720
acres, more or less, of State lands in Township 12 South, Range 32 East, Lea County, Mew lMexico.

CASE 5716: Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for ccmpulsory pecoling and an unorthodox gas well locaticn,
\\\\\\\\\ Eddy County, New Mexieco. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral

interests in the Pennsylvanian formation underlying the W/2 of Section 33, Township 17 South, Range
28 Fast, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to 2 well to be drilled at an unorthodox lececation
1315 feet from the South and West lirnes of said Section 33. Also to be considered will be tns cost
of drilling and completing said well and the allccaticn of the cost thereof, as well as actual
operating ‘costs and charges for supervision, Also to De considered will be the designaticn of
applicant as operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in drilling said well.

CASE 5717: 1In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit
Petroleum Developrent Corporaticn, Commercial Union Assurance Companies, and all other interested
parties to appear ard show cause why the Vaughn State Well No. 1, located in Unit E of Section 16,
Township 6 North, Range 17 East, Guadalupe County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned
in accordance with a Comrission-approved plugging program.

CASE 5718: In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission on its own motion tc permit
Morad 0il & Mining Company, Western Surety Company, and all other interested parties to appear
and show cause why the Campbell Well No. 1, located in Unit A of Section 25, Township 28 North,
Range 35 East, Union County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with
a Commission-approved plugging progran.

CASE 5719: Application of La Hue and lfuncy for an exception to Order No. R-3221, Eddy County, New lexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks, as an exception to the provisions of Commission Crdexr
No. R-3221, permission to dispose of, into earthen pits, produced salt water from its MeClay Federal
Wells Nos. 9 and 10, located in Units G and F, respectively, of Section 33, Towasnhip i8 South,
Range 30 East, North Benson Queen-Grayburg Pcol, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 5720: Application of Harvey E. Yates for an exception to Order No. R-3221, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks, as an excertion to the provisions of Cormmission
Order No. R-3221, permission to dispose of, into earthen pits, produced salt water from its State
Wells Nos. 1, 2, 3, 4, and 6 located in Units G, B, A, J, and H, respectively, of Section 32,
Township 18 South, Range 30 East, lNorth Benson Queen-Grayburg Pcol, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 5721: Application of H & S 01l Company for an exception to Order No. R-3221, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the sbove-siyled cause, seeks, as an exception to the provisions of Commission
Order No. R-3221, permission to dispose of, into earthen pits, preduced salt water from its
McClay Well No. 7, located in Unit C of Section 33, Township 18 Scuth, Range 30 East, lorth
Benson-Queen Grayburg Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 5722: Application of Gene Snow for an exception to Order No., R-3221, Eddy County, Mew Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks, as an exception to the provisions of Cormission Order No. R-3221,
permission to dispose of, into earthen pits, produced salt water from his Elk Well No., 1, lccated
in Unit L of Secticn 32, Township 18 South, Range 30 East, North Benson Queen-Grayburg Pool,

Ea3y Counly, New lexico.

CASE 5723: Application of Marbhob Erergy Corporation for an exception to Order -No. R-3221, Eddy County, MNew
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks, as an exception to the provisions of
Cormission Order No. R-3221, vermission to dispose of, into earthen pits, produced salt water
from its Eiliott ¥ell No. 1 lccated in Unit E of Section 28, and its Elliott Wells Nos, 2 and 3
located in Units ¥ and G, respectively, of Section 22, all in Tormship 1€ South, Range 30 Fast,
North Benson Queen-Grayburg Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.




SLARENCE E.HINKLE
W.E.BONDURAMT, UR. 1914 1973
LEWIS C.COX,UR.

PAUL W. EATON, UR.

CCNRAD E.COFFIELD
HAROLD L.HENSLEY, yR.
STUART O. SHANCR

C.D. MARTIN

Law OFFICES

HINKLE, BONDURANT, COX & EATON

SO0 HINKLE BUILDING
PosT OFFICE Box 1O

ROSWELL,NEW MEXICO 820t

June 25, 1976

Cavn 5 /¢

TELEPHONE '5058)622-6510

MR ISBELL LICENSED

IN TEXAS ONLY

MIDLAND ,TEXAS OFFICE
521 MIDLAND TOWER
‘915683 -4691

PAUL J.KELLY, JR.

JAMES H.BOZARTH

ROHNALD G HARRIS

JAMES M ISBELL )

OOUGLAS L.LUNSFORD ) N

0il Conservation Commission
Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Gentlemen:

We enclose herewith in triplicate application of
Atlartic Richfield Company for an unorthodox gas wz2ll loca-
tion and for compulsory pooling in connection with a well
to be located in Section 33, Township 17 South, Range 28
East, Eddy County, within the Empire Abo Unit.

We would appreciate your placing this matter on
the second examiner's hearing in July.

Yours very truly,

BONDURANT, COX & EATON

CEH:cs

Enc.

cc: Mr. Horace Burton
cc: Mr. Jerry Tweed

cc: Mr. Don QGhancy




7 S : Case $¢

BEPORE TiHE OIL CONSERVATLOH COMMISSION

STATH OF NEW MEXTICO

APPLYICATION Of ATLANTIC RICHFIELD COMPANY
FOR AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION AND
FOR COMPULSORY POOLING, EDDY COUNTY, NEW B I
MEXICO. APPLICANT SEEKS APPROVAY, OF AN 3”4““‘»»ﬂ“‘gi;54/
UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION 1320 FEE a'j‘ﬂ:,Qr) ;*J“
FROM THE SOUTH ,AND WEST LINES OF SECTICN T Tt eu g7y
33, TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, SAID O ol T e i
WELL TO BE PROJECTED TO 10,500 FEET TO CLTMION gy
TEST THE MORROW ZONE OF PENNSYLVANIAN AGE, ST R T
AND THE DEDICATION TO SAID WELL OF THE Wk
SAID SECTION 33. APPLICANT ALSO SEEKS AN
ORDER PQOLING ALL MINERAL INTERESTS IN
FORMATIONSOF PENNSYLVANIAN AGE UNDERLYING

. THE W% SECTION 33. ALSO TO BE CONSIDERED
WILL BE THE COST OF DRILLING AND COMPLETING
SAID WELL; THE ALLOCATION OF THE COST THEREOF,
AS WELL AS THE ACTUAL OPERATING COSTS, CHARGES
FOR SUPERVISION AND THE DESIGNATION OF APPLI-
CANT AS OPERATOR AND A CHARGE FOR THE RISK
INVOLVED IN DRILLING SAID WELL.

0il Conservation Commission
Box 2088 :
Santa Fe, New Mexico 875C1

Comes Atlantic Rlchfleld Company, acting by and through
the undersigned attorneys, and hereby makes application for an
unorthodox gas well location and for compulsory pooling, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant seeks approval of an unorthodox gas well loca-.
tion 1320 feet from the south and west lines of Section 33, Township
17 South, Range 28 East, said well to be projected to 10,500 feet to
test the Morrow zone of Pennsylvanian age, and the dedication to said
well of the W% said Section 33. Applicant also seeks an order pooling
all mineral interests in formations of Pennsylvanian age underlying
the W3 Section 33. Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling.
and completing said well; the allocation of the cost thereof, as well
as the actual operating costs, charges for supervision and the d951gﬁa~,
tion of applicantc as operator and a charge for the risk involved in
drilling said well, and in support thereof respectfully shows:

1 There is atitached hereto, made a part hereof, and for
purposes of identification marked Exhibit "A", a plat showing the
proposed spacing and &illing unit and the proposed unorthodox location.




| I ( Core S

Said plat also shows a partial outline of the Erpire Aho Unit Area
in which the Wh% Section 33 is located. The leaschold interests

covaring sald spacing unit down tc and including the unitized for-
nation in the Empire Abo Unit arc comnitted to said unit agrcement.

The purpose of the proposed well iz to test the Morrow zone of Pennsyl-
vanian age.

2. Applicant believes that the proposed unorthodox location

is the most strategic position to obtain production from the Morrow
zone of < Pennsylvanian age.

3. -The W% Section 33 is land of the State of New Mexico and
applicant is the owner of all oil and gas leasehold interests therein
except the NW%NWX% said section, which is owned 1/2 by Tenneco 0il X
Company and 1/2 by Continental 0il Company. Applicant has been unable
to reach an agreement with Tenneco and Continental for the pooling of

their interests for the purpose of drllllng said well and forming a
sPac1ng and proration unit.

- 4. Appllcant helieves that the entire W% Section 33 will prove
productlve of gas in paying quantities from the Morrow zo=e of Pennsyl-
vanian age and that the pooling of the mineral and -leasehold interacstc
within said half section wiil avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells,
prevent waste and protect correlative rights. Applicant-seeks com-
pulsory pooling to form a standard spacing and proration unit as pro-
vided by Sectior 65-3-14 N.M.S.A. 19353 Comp. and in connection therewith
to consider the cost of drilling and completing said well, the proper.
allocation of the cost thereof, as well as the cost of operating said
well and charges for supervision. Also to be considered is a charge

for the risk involved in drilling the well and approval of applicant
as operator. ’

5. There is attached hereto a list of all offset owners insofar
as is krown to applicart and copies of this application are being mailed
to all of said owners at the addresses shown on the list.

6. Applicant requests that this matter be included on the
second examiner's hearing in July, 1976.

Respectfully submitted,

ATLANTLIC RICHFIELD COMPANY

BS::j%L C§L461_ererkg
HINKLE, BONDURANT, COX & EATON
Attorneys for Applicant

Box 10
Roswell, New Mexico 88201
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Hondo O0il & Gas Conmpany
P. .0. Box 1610
Midland, Texas 79701

Amoco Production Company
P. 0. Box 3092
Houston, Texas 77001

Yates Petroleum Covporation
207 Scuth Fourth Street
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Mr., S. P. Yates
207 South Fourth Street
Artesiz, New Mexico 88210

Mr. Martin Yates I1I
207 South Fourth Street
Artesia, Kew Mexico 88218

"Harvey E. Yates Company
Suite 1000, Security National Bank Bldg.
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Mr. J. O. Miller
P. O. Box 892
Lago Vista, Texas 78641
-Husky 0il Company

.600 South Cherry Street.
Denver, Colorado 80222

Castle & Wigzell
Penxroc Oil Corporation
P. 0. Box 831

Midland, Texas 79701

Mr. Eugene E. Nearburg, et al
4219 Sigma Road -
Dallas, Texas 75240

Mr. Joe A. Warren
7504 South 69 East Court
Tulsa, Oklahoma 74113

Kincaid & Watson Drilling Company
P. 0. Box 536

Artesia, New dexico 8821U
Petroleum Corporation of Texas
707 Mann Avenue

Axtesia, New Mexico 88210

H & S 0il Company
Carper Building
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

P. 0. Box 1515
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Burmah 0il & Gas Company
600 Western United Life Building
Midland, Texas 79701

Sun 0il Company
P. 0. Box 1861
Midland, Texas 79701
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Depco, Inc.
1025 Petroleum Bullding
Denver, Colomdo 80202

Tenneco 0il Company

Sulte 1200, 1860 Lincoln Strecet
Denver, Colorado 80203
Attention: Mr. D. D. Myers

Continental 0il Company
P. 0. Box 431
Midland, Texas 79701

Cities Service Cil1 Company
P, O. Box 1919
Midland, Texas 79701

" Marathon 0il Company
P. 0. Box 552 _
Midland, Texas 79701

Exxon Company, USA
P. 0. Box 1600
Midland, Texas 79701

American rfetrofina Company of Texas
P. 0. Box 1311
B1g Spring, Texas 79720
Mr. Walter Solt

713 Carper Drive

Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Abo Petroleum Corporation
407 South Fourth Street
Axtesia, New Mexico 88210

Myco Industries
207 South Fourth Street
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Mr. Tom L. Ingram
P. O. Box 1757
Roswell, New Mexico 86?01_

C&K Petroleum, Inec.
607 Midland Natlonol Bank Building
- Midland, Texas 79701

Mr, Vilas P, Sheldon
P. O. Box 2369
South Padre Island :
Port Isabelle, Texas 78578
Featherstone Farms, Inc.
236 Petroleum Bullding
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Franklin, Aston & Fair,
P. O. Box 1050
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Inc.

¥Wilson Oil Company
P. 0. Box 1297
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Mr. F. D. Shufflebarger
P. 0. Box 1014
Albuquerque, New Mexico 87103
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Samedan 0{1 Corporation
2207 Wilco Building
Midland, Texas 79701

Mr. R. L. Burrow
P. 0. Box 706
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Red lake 0il Cowmpany
P. O. Drawer W )
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Mr. S. A. Lanning
1102 Hermosa Drive
Artgsia, New Mexico 88210
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OPERVTORS TO ALCO <1 BEMPile Sovrn "an”

Pl )

L Section 33, 1T-17-8, R-28-E, Eddy County, Kew Mexico)

Mr. J. U. MNoore
314 Gulf Bullding
Midland, Texas 79701

Mr. Van Welch, Jr.
Booker Buillding
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Mr. Jerry Curtis
605 South 15th Street
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Marbob-Energy Corporation
P. 0. Box 304
Artesia, New Mexico 88210
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BEFORE TIHE OIL COMNSERVAYION COMMEISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO . A

APPLICATION OF ATLANTIC RICHFIELD COMPANY
FOR AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION AND
FOR COMPULSORY POOLING, EDDY COUNTY, NEW
MEXiCO. APPLICANT SEEKS APPROVAL OF
UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATTOY 1320 F“ET
FROM THE SOUTH AND WEST LINES OF SECTION

33, TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, SAID
WELL TO BE PROJECTED TO 10,500 FEET TO

TEST THE MORROW ZONE OF PENNSYLVANIAN AGE,

AND THE DEDICATION TO SAID WELL OF THE Wk
SAID SECTION 33. APPLICANT ALSO SEEKS AN
ORDER PQOLING ALL MINERAL INTERESTS IN
FORMATIONSOF PENNSYLVANIAN AGE UNDERLYING

. THE W% SECTION 33. ALSO 7O BE CONSIDERED
WILL BE THE COST OF DRILLING AND COMPLETING
SAID WELL; THE ALLOCATION OF THE COST THEREOF,
AS WELL AS THE ACTUAL OPERATING COSTS, CHARGES
FOR SUPERVISION AND THE DESIGNATYON OF APPLI-
CANT AS OPERATOR AND A CHARGE FOR THE RISK
INVOLVED IN DRILLING SAID WELL.

0il Conservation Commission
Box 2088

Santa Fe, New MeXlCO 87501

Comes Atlantic Richfield Company, acting by and tbrough
the undersigned attorneys, and hereby mekes application for an
unorthodox gas well location and for compulsory pooiing, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant seeks approval of an unorthodox gas well loca-.
tion 1320 feet from the south and west lines of Section 33, Township
17 South, Range 28 East, said well to be projected to 10,500 feet to
test the Morrow zone of Pennsylvanian age, and the dedication to said
well of the W% said Section 33. BApplicant also seeks an order pooling
2ll mineral interests in formations of Pemnsylvanian age underlylng
the W% Section 33. Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling.
and completing said well; the allocation of the cost thereof, as well

as the actual operating costs, charges for sugeirvision and the d851gna~

tion of applicanc as operator and a charge for the risk involved in
@rilling said well, and in support thereof respectfully shows:

1. There is attached hereto, made a part hereof, and for
purposes of identification marked Exhibit "A", a plat snowing the

proposed spacing and &illing unit and the proposed unarthodox location.
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Said plat also shows a partial outline of the ¥Erpire Abo Unit Area
in which the Wh Section 33 is located. The leaschold intoerosis

covering said spacing unit down to and including the unitized for—
mation in the Empire Abo Unit are comaitted to said unib agreement.

Thoe purpose of thoe proposed well is to test the Morrow zone of Pennsyl-—
vanian age.

2. Applicant believes that the proposed unorthodox location

is the most strategic position to obtain production from the Morrow
zone of Pen nsylvanldn age.

3. ‘The W) Section 33 is land of the State of New Mexico and
applicant is the owner of all oil and gas leasehold interests therein
except the NW4YNW% said section, which is owned 1/2 by Tenneco 0il
Company and 1/2 by Continental 0il Company. Applicant has been unable -
to reach an agreement with Tenneco and Continental for the pocling of

their interests for the purpose of drilling said well and forming a
SpaCLng and proration unit.

4. Appllcant believes that the entire W% Section 33 Ulll prove
productive of gas in paying quantities from the Morrow zo=ze of Pennsyl-
vanian age and that the pooling of the mineral and leasehold interests
within said half section will avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells,
prevent waste and protect correlative rights. BApplicant-seeks com-
pulsory poeling to form a standard spacing arnd proraticn unil as pro-
vided b by Section 65-3-14 N.M.S.A. 1953 Comp. and in connection therewith
to consider the cost of drilling and completing said well, the proper
allocation of the cost thereof, as well as the cost of operating said
well and charges for supervision. Also to be considered is a charge

for the risk involved in drilling the well and approval of applicant
as operator. )

5. Tnere is attached hereto a list of z2ll offset owners insofar
as is known to applicant and copies of this application are being mailed
to all of said owners at the addresses shown on the list.

6. Applicant reguests that this mattex be included on the
second examiner's hearing in July, 1976.

Respectfully submitted,

ATE IC RICHFIELD COMPANY

B e
HINKLE, BONDURANT, COX & EATON
Attorneys for Applicant

Box 10
Roswell, New Mexico 88201
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Hondo 0Oil & Gas Company
P..0. Eut 1610
Midland, Texas 79701

Amoco Production Company
P. 0. Box 3092
Houston, Texas 77001

Yates Petroleum Corporation
207 South Fourth Strecet
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Mr. S. P.
207 South
Artesia,

Yates
Fourth Street
New Mexico 88210

Mr. Martin Yates III
207 South Fourth Street
Artesia, Reow Mexico 88210

"Harvey E. Yates Company
Suite 1000, Security National Bank Bldg.
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Mr. J. O. Miller
P. O. Box 892
Ylago Vista, Texas 78641

- Husky Oil Company
600 South Cherry Street .
Denver, Colorado 80222

Castle % Wigzell
Penroc 0il Corporation
P. O. Box 831

Midland, Texas 79701

Mr. Eugene E. Nearburg, et al
4219 Sigma Road -
Dallas, Texas 75240

Mr. Joe A. Warren
7504 South 69 East Court
Tulsa, Oklahoma 74113

Kincaid & Watson Drilling Company
P. 0. Box 536
Arvtesia, New Mexico 88210

Petroleum Corporation of Texas
707 Mann Avenue
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

H & S 0il Company
Carper Building »
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

i B O e e -
wcon 011 Corvporation
P. O.

Box 1515
Roswell, New Mexico E8201

Burmah 0il & Gas Company
600 VWestern United Life Building
Midland, Texas 79701

Sun Oil Company
P, 0. Box 1861
Midland, Texas 79701

Q5 LUT GIEACORS YU Al ot

STAYE U

H-28-F, Eddy Couaty, New Mexico)
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Depco, 1Inc.
1025 Fetroleum Building
Denver, Colorado 80202

Tenneco 0il Company

Sulte 1200, 1860 Lincoln Street
Denver, Colorado 80203
Attention: Mr. D. D. Myers

Continental 0il Company
P. 0. Box 431
Midland, Texas 79701

Cities Service 011 Company
P.- 0. Box 1919
Midland, Texas 79701

" Marathon 0il Company
P. 0. Box 552 )
Midland, Texas 79701

Exxon Company, USA
P. 0. Box 1600 _
Midland, Texas 79701

American Petrofina Company of Texas
P. O. Box 1311

Big Spring, Texas 79720

Mr. Walter Solt
713 Carper Drive
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Abo Petroleum Corpoxation
407 South Fourth Street
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

iyco Industries
207 South Fourth Street
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Mr. Tom L, Ingram
P. 0. Box 1757
Roswell, New Mexicoc 88201 .

C&K Petroleum, Inc.
607 Midland National Rank Ruild
Midland, Texas 79701

Mr. Vilas P. Sheldon

P. O. Box 2369

South Padre Island .
Port Isabelle, Texas 78578

Featherstone ¥Farmg, Inc,
236 Petroleum Building
Roswell, New Mexico 88201
Franklin, Aston & Fair, Inc.
P. O. Box 1030

Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Wilson 0il Company
P. 0. Box 1297
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Mr. F. D. Shufflebarger
P, 0. Box 1044
Albuquerque, New Mexico 87103
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Samedan 0411 Torvrporation
2207 Wilco Building
Midland, Texas 79701

Mr. R. .. Burrow
P. 0. Box .6
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Red Iake 0il Company
P. O. Drawer V¥ ’
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Mr. S. A. Lanning
1102 Hermosa Drive
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

FOST OGF oSBT OQRERATaRs 0 ARG AL ENMOTiG STEAT int
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Mr. J. H. Moore
314 Gulf Building
Midland, Texas 79701

Mr. Van Welch, Jr,
Booker Bullding
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Mr, Jerry Curtis
605 South 15th Strecet
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

" Marbob Energy Corporation

P. 0. Box 304
Artesia, New Mexico 88210
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION:
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NOo. 5716

Order No. R- fzgrz

APPLICATION OF ATLANTIC RICHFIELD COMPANY
FOR COMPULSORY POOLING AND AN UNORTHODOX GAS
WELL LOCATION, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

(R

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMIESION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on July 21 , 1976
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard L. Stcmets .
/7 2u 5
NOW, on this day of -euiy7” , 19 76 the Commission,

a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.

{2) That the applicant, Atlantic Richfield Company ,

seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in_ the

rennsylvanian formation underiying the W/ 2

28 East '

of Section 33 » Township _17 South : Range
NMPM,;;é é?hﬁgﬁj¢a, C7dL442 , Eddy County, New
[4

Mexico.

——
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Case No. 5
Order No. R- i

(3) That the applicant has the right to drill and proposes
i at an unorthodox location 1315 feet from the South line
yi to drill a well/ and 1315 feet from the West line of said Section 33

(4) That there are interest owners in the proposed proration
; unit who have not agreed to pool their interests.

' (5) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to
protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each

interest in said unit the opportunity to recover or receive

e - A e

without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the gas
in said pool, the subject application should be approved by
pooling all mineral interests, whatever they may be, within said
unit.

(6) That the applicant should be designated the operator

L e e

of the subject well and unit.

| (7) That any non-consenting working interest owner should
be afforded the opportunity to pay his share of estimated well
costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable

well costs out of production.

e A A, 51— R e Am

(8) That any non-consenting working interest owner that
does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have
withheld from production his share of the reasonable well costs
plus an additional __ié;§i~ﬁ_thereof as a reasonable charge for the
risk involved in the drilling of the well.

(9) That any non-consenting interest owner should be

R A

afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs but
that actual well costs should be adcpted as the reascnable well

i
costs in the absence of such objection. ’

(10) That following determination of reasonable well costs,

any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his ]
share of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amount

that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and

should receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated

well costs exceced reasonable well costs.
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(11) That g //f0¢ 4 paX~MQIET should be fixed as # reason-
“able charges for sﬁper\;is.lon (combined fixed rates)‘; that the
operator should be authorized to withhold from production the
proportionate share of such supervision chargesattributable to
each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thcreto,
the operator should be authorized to withhold from production

“the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for
Il
o
{operatlng the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable,
!i

;attrlbutable to each non-consenting working interest.

{
it 1A

i
it ¢

\&a)f
|

That all proceeds f{rum production from the subject
«well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed

l

]1n escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and

Jproof of ownership.
I
Ix
*unlt to commence drilling of the well to which said unit is

xdedlcated on or before Agaun ‘4" /(Lﬂ?é ; the order
1
Jpoollng said unit should become null and void and of no effect

!
;whatsoever.

(13) That upon the failure of the operator of said pooled

' IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That all mineral interests, whatever they may be,

in the Pennsylvanian formation underlying the W/2

of Section _ 33  , Township 17 South , Range 28 East ,

Lare hereby pooled to form a standard {20 - acre gas spacing

.and proration unit to be dedicated to a well to %_drllled
it an unorthodox location 1315 feet trom the South

N\iPM, éss 2‘45: zbc,écé - ’ Eddy County, New Mexico,

ine and 1315 feef

rom the West line of said Section 33.

1
% PROVIDED HOWEVER, that the operator of said unit shall

.commence the drilling of said well on or before the Zgé é day of

of said well with due diligence to a depth sufficient to test the

Pennsylvanian £
4.

P S N e
ULt ciavully,

PROVIDED I'URTHER, that in the! event said operator does not

‘commence the drilling of said well on or before the 4{?(. day of :

A o vt éer , 19 7¢ , Order (1) of this order shall be null

——

!
P I
fﬁ/b@wun,éfr‘ ' 1924 and shall thercafter continue the drllllld

i
i
L}
i
!
I[
I
v
i
|

and void and of no eftect whatsocver; unless said operator obtaing

"a time extension from the Commission for good cause shown,

|
{
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Order No. R-

PROVIDED FURTIER, that should said well not be drilled to

completion, or abandonment, within 120 days after commencement
thereof, said operator shall appear before the Commission and
show cause why Order (1) of this order should not be rescinded.

(2) That Atlantic Richfield Company is hereby designated |

fthe operator of the subject well and unit.
i (3) That after the effective date of this order and within

30 days prior to commencing said well, the operator shall furnish

'
{

“the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject

fi i
T . . A '
-unit an itemized schedule of estimated well costs.

il

(4) That within 30 days from the date the schedule of

1}

i
l.
i . . ~ . . .
ﬁestlmated well costs 1s furnished to him, any non-consenting
}

&working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share
i
|

;of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his

ﬁshare of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any

H

Esuch owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as pro-
K
ﬁvided above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall

inot be liable for risk charges.
!

iknown working interest owner an itemized schedule of actual well

(5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each

3costs within 90 days following ccmpletion of the well; that if
i

-uno objection to the actual well costs is received hy the Com-
"

“mission and the Commission has not objected within 45 days

“following receipt of said schedule, the actual well costs shall
%Ebe the reasonable well costs: provided howcover, that if there

Qis an objection to actual well costs within said 45-day period
ithe Commission will determine reasonable well costs after public {

“notice and hearing.
i '

ﬁ (6) That within 60 days following determination of reason-
{
{ . . .
;able well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that

!

Il : . . S .
rhas paid hls share of estimated costs in advaance as provided

4
'
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'' above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount
that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall

receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that

estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.
(7) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold
the following costs and charges from production:

(A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs
attributable to each non-consenting working
interest owner who has not paid his share of
estimated well costs within 30 days from the
date the schedule of estimated well costs is
furnished to him.

{B) As a charge for the risk involved in the

——

{
drilling of the well,_jéjVQﬂisf the pro rata
share of reasonable well costs attributable

to each non-consenting working interest

owner who has not paid his share of estimated
well costs within 30 days from the date the
schedule of estimated well costs is furnished

to him.

(8) That the operator shall distribute said costs and

r— A e AP 1A B ot 2 1 P WL

charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced

the well costs. \f{wl'/' (‘/r-‘/A""? q,,ﬂ,?/(/é‘o F{//??ow#u//' Jvuv

-ad
(9) That f/700.90 P*"7 pes-month BRithereby fixed as g reasonable

chargef for supervision (combined fixed rates); that the operator f

i

is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate’
. . i
share of such supervisicn charge attributable to each non- l

consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operatOLE ‘
i
is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate;

|
|

I consenting working interest. i

share of actual expenditures required for opcrating such well,

not in cxcess of whet are reasonable; attributable to each non-
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(10) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered

a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8)

q royalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges
i under the terms of this order.

(11) - That any well costs or charges which are to be paid ;

out of production shall be withheld only from the working

!
: , |
interests share of production, and no costs or charges shall é
i
be withheld from production attributable to royalty interests. %
(12) That all proceeds from production from the subject

well which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in :

escrow in Eddy County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner?
thereof upon demand and proof of ownership; that thé operator
shall notify the Commission of the name and address of said
escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order.

(13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

- 7 - —— A W |+ O

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove

- .

designated.




